2021-2022 LEGISLATIVE COMMISSIONS NON-STANDING COMMITTEES INTERIM STUDIES



LEGISLATIVE ANALYSIS DIVISION LEGISLATIVE SERVICES OFFICE NORTH CAROLINA GENERAL ASSEMBLY 545 LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING 300 N. SALISBURY STREET RALEIGH, NC 27603-5925



NORTH CAROLINA GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Legislative Services Office

Paul Coble, Legislative Services Officer

Legislative Analysis Division 300 N. Salisbury Street, Suite 545 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 Tel. 919-733-2578 Fax 919-715-5460 Jeff Hudson Director

January 11, 2023

MEMORANDUM

TO: Members of the General Assembly

FROM: Jeff Hudson, Director - Legislative Analysis Division

RE: 2021-2022 Legislative Commissions, Non-Standing Committees,

Interim Studies Report

This report contains lists of all permanent legislative commissions and nonstanding committees and all studies authorized or directed to be undertaken by the 2021 General Assembly or authorized by the President Pro Tempore of the Senate or the Speaker of the House of Representatives. The listing not only includes studies undertaken by legislative bodies, but also those directed to be undertaken by other agencies of State government.

Permanent commissions, committees, and other bodies of the executive and judicial branches are not included in this publication. For memberships of and information on other existing *permanent* executive and judicial agencies, please contact Mr. Anthony Aycock, our Legislative Librarian, at (919) 733-9390 or the Governor's Director of Boards and Commissions, at (919) 814-2058.

Mr. Brian Peck, of the Legislative Library, compiled and edited this publication. The explanation of the publication's format is on the following page.

We hope that the publication will aid you and your constituents in rapidly getting accurate information on matters of government policy. Your comments on and suggestions for improvement as to this publication, as well as other Legislative Analysis Division efforts, are solicited and always appreciated.

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER

PREFACE

For ease of use this publication is divided into two parts, 'Studies and Reports', and 'Study Commissions, Committees, and Task Forces'. Each part is color coded to assist the user.

Part I, printed on yellow paper, is 'Studies and Reports'. This is a subject listing of each of the studies and reports authorized or undertaken by the 2021 General Assembly, or that are due during the 2021-2022 biennium. Entries are arranged by subject, or study title, and include: references to the legal authority of the study or report; the commission, committee, task force or agency from which the report is due; when the report is due; and to whom it is to be made. A contact name is provided for agencies and statutory commissions when available. Legislative committee or commission contact information can be found in Part II under the listing for that committee.

Part II, printed on green paper, is 'Study Commissions, Committees, and Task Forces'. This is an alphabetical listing by title of each commission, committee, or task force directed or authorized to conduct the study listed in the first (yellow) part of this publication. Each entry includes: the establishing legal authority; reporting requirements when applicable; scope of duties; additional studies assigned or referred; and, for legislative commissions and committees, the membership appointed to date along with their names, addresses and telephone numbers, and committee staff and their telephone numbers.

A comprehensive index is provided for additional access points.

This publication is also available on our website www.ncleg.gov.

NOTE: Please be aware that, when possible, the 'Scope' of a study given is the complete text from the bill or document creating the study, however, for studies having a long or detailed description the 'scope' may only represent a summary of the study's purpose. Please consult the authority given for the official language. For current committee memberships, please contact the Legislative Library.

The Editor.

Table of Contents

P	ART I : STUDIES & REPORTS BY SUBJECT	1
	ABANDONED/DERELICT VESSELS	1
	ACCESS TO HEALTHCARE AND MEDICAID EXPANSION	
	ADVANCED COURSE AND CTE BONUSES EFFECTIVENESS	
	ANTI-SPIKING CONTRIBUTION-BASED BENEFIT CAP	
	COMMUNITY COLLEGE ECONOMIC IMPACTS	
	COVID-19 IMPACT ON SCHOOLS	
	CRIMINAL RECODIFICATION	
	CYANOBACTERIAL ALGAL BLOOM TREATMENT	
	DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES FEES	
	DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY FEES	
	DIRECT CARE WORKERS SERVING INDIVIDUALS IN THE INNOVATIONS WAIVER PROGRAM	
	DUAL ENROLLMENT/OPPORTUNITY	
	EASTERN REGIONAL CRIME LAB	
	EDUCATION SYSTEM FOR NORTH CAROLINA'S FUTURE	
	EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT NEEDS	
	EROSION AND SEDIMENTATION CONTROL REQUIREMENTS	
	EXPRESS PERMIT AND CERTIFICATION REVIEW PROGRAM AND THE FAST-TRACK STORMWATER	
	PERMITTING PROGRAM	6
	EXPRESS PERMITTING EXPANSION FOR DEQ	
	EXPUNCTION ISSUES REVIEW	
	FAIR REPAIR REQUIREMENTS FOR MANUFACTURERS OF FARM EQUIPMENT	7
	HEALTH INFORMATION EXCHANGE NETWORK	7
	IGNITION INTERLOCK EXPANSION OF USE AND LIMITED DRIVING PRIVILEGES	8
	INCREASING NURSING GRADUATES	8
	INTEROPERABLE AND INTERCONNECTED STUDENT DATA SYSTEMS	8
	LIPEDEMA	9
	MODELS FOR EFFECTIVE INTERVENTION AND ASSISTANCE TO LOW-PERFORMING SCHOOLS	
	MONITORING THE FISCAL HEALTH OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT UNITS	9
	NEW HEALTH SCIENCES PROGRAMS AT UNC PEMBROKE	10
	OUT-OF-SCHOOL INTERNET AND DEVICE ACCESS ASSESSMENT (DIGITAL ACCESS GAP)	
	OUTDOOR SIGNS/BILLBOARDS VALUATION	
	PHYSICAL FITNESS TESTING OF LEOS THROUGHOUT CAREER	
	PIEDMONT RADAR	
	QUALIFIED ALLOCATION PLAN	
	RIGHT-OF-WAY ACQUISITION AND CONDEMNATION PROCEDURES TO IMPROVE COLLABORATION	
	SCHOOL CYBERSECURITY STATEWIDE ASSESSMENT	
	SCHOOL HEALTH SUPPORT PERSONNEL PROFESSIONAL ENTRY	
	SEIZED AND FORFEITED PROPERTY USE IMPACT ON LAW ENFORCEMENT	
	SHELFISH CULTIVATION LEASES USER CONFLICT REDUCTION	
	SPECIALTY PHARMACY ACCREDITATION	14
	STATE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY INTERNAL SERVICE RATES/REVIEW ALTERNATIVE COST	
	RECOVERY METHODS	
	STATE PLANE COST OF USE RATE ANALYSIS	
	STATUARY HALL SELECTION	
	STORM-RELATED RIVER DEBRIS AND DAMAGE IN NORTH CAROLINA	
	TEACHER BONUSES BASED ON GROWTH. EFFECT ON PERFORMANCE AND RETENTION	16

TRANSFERRING VEHICLE DEALER LICENSE AND SAFETY AND EMISSIONS INSPECTION HEARING.	
FROM DMV TO OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS	
VIRTUAL ACADEMIES	
PART II : STUDY COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES, AND TASK FORCES	19
ACCESS TO HEALTHCARE AND MEDICAID EXPANSION, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON	19
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE	
AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY AWARENESS STUDY COMMISSION	
AGRICULTURE AND NATURAL AND ECONOMIC RESOURCES, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT	
COMMITTEE ON	23
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON	25
COURTS COMMISSION	
CRIMINAL RECODIFICATION, BIPARTISAN NORTH CAROLINA LEGISLATIVE WORKING GROUP O	N29
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND GLOBAL ENGAGEMENT OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT	
LEGISLATIVE	
EDUCATION OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE	
EDUCATION SYSTEM FOR NORTH CAROLINA'S FUTURE, HOUSE SELECT COMMITTEE ON AN	
ELECTIONS OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE	
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE	
ENERGY POLICY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION ON	
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT COMMISSION	
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW COMMISSION	
ETHICS COMMITTEE, LEGISLATIVE	
GENERAL GOVERNMENT, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON	
GENERAL STATUTES COMMISSION	
GLOBAL TRANSPARK AUTHORITY	
GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION ON	
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON	
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON	
JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON	
LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION	
LEGISLATIVE SERVICES COMMISSIONLOCAL GOVERNMENT, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON	
LOTTERY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON THE NORTH CAROLINA STATE	55
MEDICAID, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON THE NORTH CAROLINA STATE	
MUNICIPAL INCORPORATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON L	
GOVERNMENT	
REVENUE LAWS STUDY COMMITTEE	
RULES REVIEW COMMISSION	
SENIOR TAR HEEL LEGISLATURE	
SENTENCING AND POLICY ADVISORY COMMISSION	
STATUARY HALL SELECTION COMMITTEE	
STORM-RELATED RIVER DEBRIS AND DAMAGE IN NORTH CAROLINA, SENATE SELECT	
COMMITTEE ON	65
TRANSPORTATION OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE	
UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON	
	71
INDEX	71

PART I: STUDIES & REPORTS BY SUBJECT

ABANDONED/DERELICT VESSELS

Authority: SL2021-180 §15.1(b), SB 105.

Report by: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic

Resources

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: 2022 Regular Session of the 2021 General Assembly upon its convening.

Scope: Shall assess the problem of abandoned and derelict vessels in the waters of the State and

upon the lands of the State and determine measures needed to facilitate the identification of owners or other responsible persons for abandoned or derelict vessels for the purpose of requiring those persons to take responsibility for their vessels and in cases where no responsible owner may be found, to provide the State with adequate authority and funding to expeditiously remove or otherwise dispose of the abandoned and derelict vessels. Shall also consider the efficacy and need for new or revised insurance requirements for private vessel owners and for enhancement to civil or criminal remedies with respect to owners of

abandoned or derelict vessels.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

ACCESS TO HEALTHCARE AND MEDICAID EXPANSION

Authority: SL2021-180 §5.13, SB 105.

Report by: Joint Legislative Committee on Access to Healthcare and Medicaid Expansion

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: The Committee may submit proposed legislation before the sine die adjournment of the

2021 GA by filing a copy of proposed legislation with the Pro Tem's Office and the

Speaker's Office.

Scope: The Committee shall study issues related to education in elementary and secondary

schools, including but not limited to the following: requirements of the standard course of study, outcomes of the standard course study, opportunities for students to demonstrate competency at their own pace, funding and outcomes of current programs, any other issues

deemed relevant.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

ADVANCED COURSE AND CTE BONUSES EFFECTIVENESS

Authority: SL2021-180 §7A.4(h), SB 105.

Report by: State Board of Education Shall study the effect of the Advanced Course and CTE Bonus

Program on teacher performance and retention.

Report to: Shall report to the President Pro Tempore of the Senate, the Speaker of the House of

Representatives, the Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee, and the Fiscal

Research Division.

Report due: By March 15 of each year bonuses are awarded.

Scope: Shall study the effect of the program on teacher performance and retention.

Contact: Bryan Freebird McKinney

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2252

ANTI-SPIKING CONTRIBUTION-BASED BENEFIT CAP

Authority: SL2021-72 §4, SB 668; SL2022-70 §1(b).

Report by: Anti-Pension-Spiking Contribution-Based Benefit Cap Working Group of the Department

of State Treasurer and the N.C. School Boards Association.

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on General Government.

Report due: No later than December 15, 2022.

Scope: Shall convene a working group to review the anti-pension-spiking contribution-based

benefit cap established. The working group may produce findings and recommendations on the following issues: (1) Reducing the incidence of future litigation regarding the antipension-spiking contribution-based benefit cap; (2) Reducing the incidence of unfunded pension liabilities associated with compensation decisions; (3) Assessing the feasibility of using mediation, arbitration, or non-jury trials to settle disputes with local boards of education and other entities regarding the anti-pension-spiking contribution-based benefit

cap; and (4) Any other issues the working group wishes to address.

Contact: Samuel Watts

Legislative Liaison (919) 814-3818

COMMUNITY COLLEGE ECONOMIC IMPACTS

Authority: SL2021-180 §6.1(a)-(d), SB 105.

Report by: Community Colleges System Office, Central Piedmont Community College Center for

Applied Research (CFAR), the NC Association of Community College Presidents, and the

Belk Center.

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee, the Senate Appropriations Committee on

Education/Higher Education, the House Appropriations Committee on Education, and the

Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: By April 15, 2022.

Scope: Shall partner with the System Office, the North Carolina Association of Community

College Presidents, and the Belk Center for Community College Leadership and Research at North Carolina State University (Belk Center) to provide for studies of the overall regional economic impacts of community colleges in the State. CFAR shall contract with Economic Modeling Specialists International (EMSI), an affiliate of the Strata Education Network, to conduct the studies required by this section. Shall evaluate labor dynamics within the State and the impact community colleges have on students and businesses within certain regions and the resulting return on investment (ROI) for taxpayers. EMSI shall also conduct an analysis of high-demand programs in regional areas of the State, such as nursing, teacher education, and information technology. EMSI shall evaluate the ROI and the success of those programs in improving career opportunities for students as well as their impact on the labor market. As part of its analysis, EMSI shall focus on potential areas for increased investment or targeted support by the State and recommendations for

future growth.

Contact: Alexander Fagg

Director of Government Relations

(919) 807-7077

COVID-19 IMPACT ON SCHOOLS

Authority: SL2021-3 §1.2, HB 196.

Report by: Department of Public Instruction, contracted 3rd-party entity.

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee

Report due: Shall submit a preliminary report by March 15, 2022, and a final report by December 15,

2022.

Scope: DPI to contract with a third-party entity to collect, analyze, and report data related to the

overall impacts of COVID-19 on public school units, students, and families of the State, including the State's responsiveness to the COVID-19 pandemic, the transition to remote learning and return to in-person instruction, the systems in place for flexibility in education delivery, assessment of student performance, addressing issues of learning loss, teacher

effectiveness and supports, and implementation of best practices and improvements for any

significant future challenges.

Contact: James Falkenbury

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2000

CRIMINAL RECODIFICATION

Authority: SL2021-138 §20, SB 300.

Report by: Bipartisan North Carolina Legislative Working Group on Criminal Recodification

Report to: General Assembly Report due: Not specified

Scope: The purpose of the Working Group is to make recommendations to the General Assembly

regarding a streamlined, comprehensive, orderly, and principled criminal code which

includes all common law, statutory, regulatory, and ordinance crimes.

Contact: See Working Group listing in Part II of this volume.

CYANOBACTERIAL ALGAL BLOOM TREATMENT

Authority: SL2021-180 §8,18(b), SB 105; SL2022-6 §2.17.

Report by: North Carolina Policy Collaboratory at UNC Chapel Hill

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic

Resources; the chairs of the House of Representatives Appropriations Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic Resources; the chairs of the Senate Appropriations Committee on Agriculture, Natural, and Economic Resources; and the Fiscal Research

Division.

Report due: No later than April 1, 2025.

Scope: Shall evaluate the effectiveness and efficacy of an approved in situ treatment of the nutrient

impaired surface waters in lakes and reservoirs on cyanobacterial harmful algal blooms.

Contact: Jeff Warren

Executive Director (919) 962-7749

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES FEES

Authority: SL2021-180 §10.5D, SB 105.

Report by: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic

Resources

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: 2022 Regular Session of the 2021 General Assembly upon its convening.

Scope: Shall study the existing fee structure for permitting, compliance, and oversight services

performed by the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services with the goal of identifying areas where fee income does not adequately support the services provided. The Committee shall identify, with respect to each service identified as having an insufficient fee, the amount of the fee that was or could have been charged, the cost incurred by the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services in performing the service, and, if

applicable, the reason for not charging the fee or for the fee shortfall.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY FEES

Authority: SL2021-180 §12.2, SB 105.

Report by: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic

Resources

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: 2022 Regular Session of the 2021 General Assembly upon its convening.

Scope: Shall study the existing fee structure for permitting, compliance, and oversight services

performed by the Department of Environmental Quality with the goal of identifying areas where fee income does not adequately support the services provided. The Committee shall identify, with respect to each service identified as having an insufficient fee, the amount of the fee that was or could have been charged, the cost incurred by the Department in performing the service, and, if applicable, the reason for not charging the fee or for the fee

shortfall.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

DIRECT CARE WORKERS SERVING INDIVIDUALS IN THE INNOVATIONS WAIVER PROGRAM

Authority: SL2021-180 §9D.15C, SB 105.

Report by: Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits.

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Medicaid and NC Health Choice

Report due: No later than March 1, 2022, and annually thereafter for the next five years.

Scope: Shall submit a report to the that contains all of the following information regarding direct

care workers who serve Medicaid beneficiaries receiving services through the North Carolina Innovations waiver program: (1) Statewide data on the number of these licensed and non-licensed direct care workers by worker classification. (2) Identification of providers that employ these direct care workers. (3) The weekly average number of hours worked by individuals serving in these positions. (4) The average and range of wages paid to these workers. (5) The average length of employment of these workers by any one provider. (6) An assessment of whether the wages of licensed direct care workers, non-licensed direct care workers, or both need to be increased. If DHB determines that there is a need for an increase in wages, then DHB shall develop a plan, or update to a previously

submitted plan as applicable, for such increase.

Contact: Meisha Evans

Legislative Liaison (919) 855-4830

DUAL ENROLLMENT/OPPORTUNITY

Authority: SL2021-180 §7.85, SB 105; SL2022-6 §2.6.

Report by: State Board of Education

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee, the Fiscal Research Division, and the

Office of State Budget and Management.

Report due: By July 15, 2022.

Scope: Shall partner with a third-party entity to conduct a study examining the factors impacting

all students' ability to complete high school courses leading to college credit, an associate degree, or a career-ready credential, including an examination of opportunity, resources, fees, and personnel. The study shall also include an examination of all dual enrollment courses offered as part of the Career and College Promise Program that satisfy basic high school graduation requirements to ensure that the content and skills taught in those courses is aligned to the content and skills outlined in the Standard Course of Study for the requisite courses that meet graduation requirements. The study shall identify if dual enrollment courses are or are not aligned with the Standard Course of Study and, if not

aligned, what content or skills are not aligned.

Contact: Bryan Freebird McKinney

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2252

EASTERN REGIONAL CRIME LAB

Authority: SL2021-180 §18.9, SB 105.

Report by: Department of Justice, in partnership with Elizabeth City State University.

Report to: Chairs of the House Justice and Public Safety Appropriations Committee, the Chairs of the

Senate Appropriations on Justice and Public Safety Committee, and the Fiscal Research

Division.

Report due: On or before February 1, 2023.

Scope: Shall conduct a study on the siting of an Eastern Regional Laboratory to be located on the

campus of Elizabeth City State University. The study shall include the estimated cost of completing the laboratory, the estimated cost of operating the laboratory during its first five years of operation, an estimated time line for completion of the laboratory, and any other

relevant information

Contact: Bradford Lee Sneeden

Legislative Liaison (919) 716-0044

EDUCATION SYSTEM FOR NORTH CAROLINA'S FUTURE

Authority: Letter of December 16, 2021, pursuant to G.S. 120-19.6, House Rule 26(a). Report by: House Select Committee on an Education System for North Carolina's Future

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: May submit an interim report by May 1, 2022. Then submit a final report by December 17,

2022.

Scope: The Committee shall study issues related to education in elementary and secondary

schools, including but not limited to the following: requirements of the standard course of study, outcomes of the standard course study, opportunities for students to demonstrate competency at their own pace, funding and outcomes of current programs, any other issues

deemed relevant.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT NEEDS

Authority: SL2021-117 §7, HB 366.

Report by: Department of Public Safety, Division of Emergency Management

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety, the Joint Legislative

Emergency Management Oversight Committee, and the Joint Legislative Transportation

Oversight Committee.

Report due: No later than March 1, 2022.

Scope: Shall study the needs of law enforcement, emergency medical and emergency management

personnel, and firefighters to improve access to or within the interstate system of this State for the benefit of public safety. In conducting the study, the Division may consult with the Department of Transportation, the Office of State Fire Marshal of the Department of Insurance, the Office of Emergency Medical Services of the Department of Health and Human Services, and any other State or local government organizations the Division determines may be of assistance in the course of the study. In performing the study, the Division shall, at a minimum, take the following steps: (1) Consult with county fire marshal divisions, emergency management offices, and emergency medical service divisions to determine potential sites of interest for construction or improvement relevant to the study. (2) Establish criteria to prioritize sites of interest for either construction or improvement. (3) Review applicable federal and State laws, codes, standards, and studies relevant to the study. (4) Review (i) existing Department of Transportation planning, design, and construction standards for interchanges, median crossovers, and access points and (ii) how those standards consider the needs of law enforcement, emergency medical and emergency management personnel, and firefighters. (5) Consider the feasibility of providing opportunities for stakeholder input during the planning of future interstate improvements that focus on the needs of law enforcement, emergency medical and emergency management personnel, and firefighters. (6) Examine any other matters the

Division deems relevant in the course of the study.

Contact: Justin Davis

Legislative Liaison (919) 733-2126

EROSION AND SEDIMENTATION CONTROL REQUIREMENTS

Authority: SL2022-11 §7, SB372.

Report by: Department of Environmental Quality
Report to: Environmental Review Commission
Report due: No later than September 1, 2022.

Scope: Shall study the requirements of the Sedimentation Pollution Control Act of 1973 (Act) and

federal requirements applicable to stormwater discharges from construction activities under 40 C.F.R. § 122.26 and shall identify all requirements of the Act that are more stringent than, or redundant to, federal requirements applicable to stormwater discharges from construction activities under 40 C.F.R. § 122.26. In so doing, the Department shall clearly identify the sources of federal law that establish specific requirements for (i) stormwater control design, installation, and maintenance at construction sites; (ii) permit applications to be submitted by operators of construction activity, including legal requirements for design and construction specifications to be included with permit applications; and (iii) transfer and termination of a builder, developer, or operator's obligations upon conveyance

of property on which construction occurred.

Contact: Joy Hicks

Legislative Liaison (919) 707-8622

EXPRESS PERMIT AND CERTIFICATION REVIEW PROGRAM AND THE FAST-TRACK STORMWATER PERMITTING PROGRAM

Authority: SL2022-43 §6, HB219.

Report by: Department of Environmental Quality

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic

Resources

Report due: No later than December 31, 2022.

Scope: Shall study approaches to expedite permit issuance under the following programs: (i) the

express permit and certification review program established pursuant to G.S. 143B-279.13 and (ii) the fast-track permitting for the stormwater management systems program

established pursuant to G.S. 143-214.7B and 15A NCAC 02H .1043 and .1044.

Contact: Joy Hicks

Legislative Liaison (919) 707-8622

EXPRESS PERMITTING EXPANSION FOR DEQ

Authority: SL2021-117 §3, HB 366.

Report by: Department of Environmental Quality

Report to: Environmental Review Commission, the Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Agriculture and Natural and Economic Resources, and the Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: No later than March 1, 2022.

Scope: Shall study and report on additional positions and funding needed as well as any changes in

State or federal laws and regulations necessary to expand the Department's express

permitting programs to include additional types of permits typically required for job

creating and real estate development or redevelopment activities. Additional permits considered in the study shall include, at a minimum, permits for facilities not discharging to the surface waters of the State under Article 21 of Chapter 143 of the General Statutes and

permits to apply petroleum-contaminated soil to land authorized under G.S. 143-215.1.

Contact: Joy Hicks

> Legislative Liaison (919) 707-8622

EXPUNCTION ISSUES REVIEW

Authority: SL2022-47 §2, HB607.

Report by: Administrative Office of the Courts

Report to: Chairs of the House and Senate Appropriations Committees on Justice and Public Safety.

Report due: No later than March 1, 2023.

Scope: Shall convene a group of stakeholders, including representatives from the Conference of

District Attorneys, the State Bureau of Investigation, the NC Justice Center, attorneys who represent clients seeking expunctions, clerks and other court personnel, sheriffs, the Division of Motor Vehicles, and individuals with criminal records who are members of the NC Second Chance Alliance to examine and make recommendations to resolve the issues that have arisen with the implementation of G.S. 15A-146(a4), including issues related to notice to all relevant agencies and file retention. The stakeholder group may consider and recommend solutions for issues related to the expunction of records that do not require the total destruction of all court files and that would allow access to these particular expunction

records by additional parties.

Contact: Amy Auth

> Legislative Liaison (919) 890-1426

FAIR REPAIR REQUIREMENTS FOR MANUFACTURERS OF FARM EQUIPMENT

Authority: SL2022-55 §3, SB762.

Agriculture and Forestry Awareness Study Commission Report by:

Report to: General Assembly

Prior to the convening of the 2023 Regular Session of the General Assembly. Report due:

Scope: Shall study whether to establish requirements for manufacturers of farm equipment to make

> documentation, parts, software, or tools required to diagnose, maintain, or repair electronically enabled farm equipment available to owners of the farm equipment or independent repair providers in the same manner as the documentation, parts, software, or tools are available to the manufacturer's authorized repair provider and, if so, the limitations and enforcement mechanisms that should apply to those requirements. In conducting the study, the Committee shall seek input from farm equipment manufacturers, independent repair providers and owners of farm equipment, the Department of Justice, and the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services. The Commission shall report its

findings, including any proposed legislation,

Contact: See Commission listing in Part II of this volume.

HEALTH INFORMATION EXCHANGE NETWORK

Authority: SL2022-74 §9B.3, HB103.

Report by: Health Information Exchange Advisory Board

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services Report to:

Report due: By March 31, 2023.

Shall submit a report on the statewide health information exchange network (HIE Network) Scope:

> known as NC HealthConnex. The report shall include at a minimum: (1) An update regarding the connectivity status of providers and entities required by G.S. 90-414.4 to

connect to and submit data through the HIE Network. This update shall be based on an analysis conducted by the North Carolina Health Information Exchange Authority, with assistance as necessary from the Department of State Treasurer, State Health Plan Division, and the Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits. (2) As a supplement to the recommendations provided pursuant to Section 7(a) of S.L. 2021-26, additional recommendations regarding appropriate features or actions, including legislative or administrative proposals, to support enforcement of the Statewide Health Information Exchange Act and enhancement of the HIE Network. Notwithstanding any provision of Article 29B of Chapter 90 of the General Statutes or any other provision of law to the contrary, connecting to and submitting data through the HIE Network known as NC HealthConnex shall not be a condition precedent to the receipt of State funds, including Medicaid funds, by any provider or entity subject to subsection (b) of G.S. 90-414.4 until a bill designating a lead agency responsible for enforcement of the Statewide Health Information Exchange Act is enacted into law.

Contact: Christie Burris

Executive Director (919) 754-6912

IGNITION INTERLOCK EXPANSION OF USE AND LIMITED DRIVING PRIVILEGES

Authority: SL2021-182 §1(h), SB 183.

Report by: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: Prior to the convening of the 2022 Regular Session of the 2021 General Assembly.

Scope: Shall study whether the use of an ignition interlock system as a condition of a limited

driving privilege should be expanded to include additional convictions and whether ignition interlock requirements should apply to limited driving privileges granted pretrial and granted to permit driving during the period of a revocation for refusal to submit to chemical testing. The Committee shall also study whether the Division of Motor Vehicles, rather than the courts, should be authorized to grant limited driving privileges and to

supervise the use of ignition interlocks pursuant to that authority.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

INCREASING NURSING GRADUATES

Authority: SL2022-74 §8.3, HB103.

Report by: Board of Governors of The University of North Carolina

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee and Joint Legislative Oversight

Committee on Health and Human Services..

Report due: No later than February 1, 2023.

Scope: In collaboration with the State Board of Community Colleges, shall study and provide

recommendations on methods and a timeline for increasing the number of graduates from nursing programs at constituent institutions of The University of North Carolina and

community colleges by at least fifty percent (50%).

Contact: Eric Naisbitt

Legislative Liaison (919) 962-7096

INTEROPERABLE AND INTERCONNECTED STUDENT DATA SYSTEMS

Authority: SL2022-74 §7.11, HB103.

Report by: myFutureNC, Inc.

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee, and the Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: No later than March 15, 2023.

Scope:

In consultation with the North Carolina State Education Assistance Authority, the Department of Public Instruction, the Community College System Office, and The University of North Carolina System Office, in partnership with their respective public school units, community colleges, and universities, shall submit a report on requirements necessary to create an interconnected and interoperable real-time data system to facilitate communication, collection, and transition of student data between public school units, community colleges, and universities and to provide students access to their own data, including after the student leaves the institution. The goal of such a system would be to share data more efficiently among educational institutions using existing student information management systems, to assist students in earning postsecondary credentials that could assist the student in finding employment, and to eliminate redundant efforts and expenses among the institutions. The report shall include at least the following: (1) Current instances of best practices regarding data warehouses, school district-community partnerships, and relationship management systems. (2) Technology necessary to create such an interconnected and interoperable system and to create a working prototype. (3) Legal considerations for sharing data across institutional systems that would conform with the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), specifically focusing on student support services. (4) Human capital and machine capabilities, such as artificial intelligence, needed to develop data and analytical capacity across institutions. (5) Any issues that may arise with cultural views on data as an individually owned resource, as opposed to a collaborative tool. (6) As applicable, the potential role of existing State longitudinal data systems.

Contact: (919) 649-7834

LIPEDEMA

Authority: SL2021-29, SB 586 [LRC took no action]
Report by: Legislative Research Commission

Report to: General Assembly

MODELS FOR EFFECTIVE INTERVENTION AND ASSISTANCE TO LOW-PERFORMING SCHOOLS

Authority: SL2021-180 §7.14(a), SB 105.

Report by: Superintendent of Public Instruction

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee

Report due: No later than February 15, 2022.

Scope: Shall study reforms to provide effective intervention and assistance for low-performing

schools. Including the following: (1) Current initiatives to support low-performing schools and continually low-performing schools using federal funding provided to assist with the impacts of COVID-19. (2) Recommendations on research-based models for meaningful intervention and assistance to low-performing and continually low-performing schools to facilitate long-term improvement and success in those schools. (3) Alignment of requirements in Chapter 115C of the General Statutes for identification and transformation of low-performing and continually low-performing schools, including Part 3 of Article 8B of Chapter 115C of the General Statutes, with other reform efforts in State and federal law, to ensure a comprehensive and efficient approach to support and improve those schools

that does not create redundancies.

Contact: James Falkenbury

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2000

MONITORING THE FISCAL HEALTH OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT UNITS

Authority: SL2021-180 §36.1, SB 105.

Report by: Department of State Treasurer, State and Local Government Finance Division, in

consultation with the Local Government Commission.

Report to: Joint Oversight Committee on General Government, Senate Appropriations Committee on

General Government and Information Technology, House Appropriations Committee on

General Government, and Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: Shall submit an interim report no later than February 1, 2022, and a final report and plan by

May 1, 2022.

Scope: Shall evaluate the State's current system for monitoring the financial operations of local

government units (hereinafter "unit" or "units") and approving their requests to issue new debt and amend current debt. For purposes of this section, the term "unit" has the same meaning as in G.S. 159-7(b)(15). The Department shall develop a plan to transition to a system for monitoring the financial operations of units that does all of the following: (1) Uses a "value added" approach to reviewing the State's current practices and policies. (2) Directs current Commission staffing resources to the units in greatest need and away from units with adequate governance, staff, resources, and technical expertise. (3) Implements a schedule of reporting to the Commission based on a unit's financial health. (4) Standardizes training of unit officials and staff, as deemed appropriate by the Commission. (5) Authorizes the Commission to compel units to comply with Commission directives. (6) Incorporates a clear definition of the term "fiscal distress." (7) Implements a new fiscal warning system for units at risk of fiscal distress. (8) Expands the criteria and parameters for measuring a unit's fiscal health to incorporate economic and demographic factors. (9) Incorporates factors impacting a unit's fiscal health, including changes in population, tax

base, and business and economic indicators.

Contact: Samuel Watts

Legislative Liaison (919) 814-3818

NEW HEALTH SCIENCES PROGRAMS AT UNC PEMBROKE

Authority: SL2021-189 §2.7, HB 334.

Report by: Board of Governors of The University of North Carolina, and the President of The

University of North Carolina.

Report to: Not specified

Report due: No later than the date the new health sciences building at the University of North Carolina

at Pembroke (UNC Pembroke) opens for classes.

Scope: Shall complete a study of the feasibility and advisability of establishing new academic

programs and schools in the area of health sciences at UNC Pembroke, including a school of optometry. As part of their study, the Board and the President shall consider the costs and financial benefits of establishing these programs and may consider the findings and recommendations submitted by the Board of Governors to the General Assembly pursuant to S.L. 2017-57 sec. 10.14(a). In addition, the Board of Governors and the President may

consult with the Board of Trustees of the University of North Carolina at Pembroke.

Contact: Pearl Burris-Floyd

Board Secretary (919) 962-1000

OUT-OF-SCHOOL INTERNET AND DEVICE ACCESS ASSESSMENT (DIGITAL ACCESS GAP)

Authority: SL2021-180 §7.61(g)-(h), SB 105. Report by: Superintendent of Public Instruction

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee

Report due: No later than January 15, 2022.

Scope: The Department of Public Instruction, and the Department of Information Technology, in

collaboration with the Friday Institute for Educational Innovation at North Carolina State University, shall conduct a statewide assessment of data related to out-of-school internet

and device access for North Carolina elementary and secondary students obtained during the physical school closure and at-home learning that occurred due to COVID-19 during the 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 school years. Public school units shall provide any relevant data from this period to the Departments upon request at the most granular level available. The assessment conducted by the Departments shall review the available data to identify the scope of students who lack out-of-school internet access or devices at home; the reasons students lack such access, including accessibility to adequate broadband in the homes, cost of broadband services, and lack of devices; and the methods students and schools used to address the lack of access during the 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 school years. Based on the assessed data, the Departments shall identify and make recommendations for effective programs and policies to close the student digital access gap and shall recommend effective approaches to maintain current granular data on the student digital access gap.

Contact: James Falkenbury

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2000

OUTDOOR SIGNS/BILLBOARDS VALUATION

Authority: SL2021-117 §5, HB 366. Report by: Department of Revenue

Report to: Revenue Laws Study Committee Report due: No later than March 31, 2022.

Scope: Shall provide information related to the property taxation of outdoor advertising signs. The

information must include a review of the methods used to determine the fair market value of outdoor advertising signs in North Carolina, whether the Billboard Structures Valuation Guide published by the North Carolina Department of Revenue provides an accurate representation of the base costs for outdoor advertising structures in North Carolina, whether the Department should use data on actual costs attributed to structures constructed in North Carolina, the practices in other states, and any other issues the Department deems

relevant.

Contact: Kenneth D. Wright

Legislative Liaison (919) 814-1006

PHYSICAL FITNESS TESTING OF LEOS THROUGHOUT CAREER

Authority: SL2021-136 §1(h), HB 436, and SL2021-138 §7(h), SB 300.

Report by: North Carolina Criminal Justice Education, and Training Standards Commission and the

North Carolina Sheriffs' Education and Training Standards Commission.

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety

Report due: No later than March 31, 2022.

Scope: Shall jointly study the benefits, if any, of requiring physical fitness throughout the career of

a law enforcement officer, and shall also study whether that testing, if required, should be

incrementally adjusted based upon the age of the law enforcement officer.

Contact: Bradford Lee Sneeden

Legislative Liaison (919) 716-0044

PIEDMONT RADAR

Authority: SL2021-180 §19E.10, SB 105.

Report by: Department of Public Safety, Division of Emergency Management (Division).

Report to: Chairs of the House Appropriations Committee on Justice and Public Safety, the chairs of

the Senate Appropriations Committee on Justice and Public Safety, and the Fiscal Research

Division.

Report due: No later than May 1, 2022.

Scope: In conjunction with the Western Piedmont, Centralina, and Piedmont Triad Councils of

Governments, shall study the feasibility of closing the radar gap over the Piedmont region of North Carolina. In conducting the study, the Division shall consult with the National Weather Service, local stakeholders, and other interested parties in order to complete the study. The Division shall include in the feasibility study, at a minimum, all of the following: (1) Entities able to assist in the implementation of new radar infrastructure, including local governments, federal agencies, nonprofit organizations, associations, and other entities specializing in weather or radar monitoring. (2) Exact sites of radar infrastructure, construction cost estimates, operational and maintenance cost estimates, and other considerations related to the installation, operation, and maintenance of radar infrastructure at each site over the life span of the radar infrastructure. (3) Types of radar infrastructure necessary to provide a network of radar coverage for the Piedmont region, including C-band radar and X-band radar. (4) Identification of federal funds eligible for cost share for the radar projects, and a plan to secure federal funding prior to the

implementation of the radar projects, if feasible.

Contact: Justin Davis

Legislative Liaison (919) 733-2126

QUALIFIED ALLOCATION PLAN

Authority: SL2021-180 §29.1, SB 105; SL2022-6 §11.1.

Report by: Housing Finance Agency

Report to: North Carolina Federal Tax Reform Allocation Committee, and the Fiscal Research

Division.

Report due: No later than December 1, 2022.

Scope: Shall study potential modifications to the amenities policies in the Qualified Allocation

Plan it uses to establish selection criteria and application requirements for housing credits to allow for siting of development projects in high-opportunity neighborhoods, downtowns, and other areas and the rehabilitation or renovation of historic properties. In conducting the study, the Agency shall, at a minimum, consider all of the following: (1) Eliminating or deprioritizing and redefining the "shopping," "grocery," and "pharmacy" categories in the amenity scoring model to include a more diverse range of retail and commercial businesses, including locally owned businesses. (2) Eliminating the distinction between primary and secondary amenities in the scoring model. (3) Establishing a threshold score to include amenities and measures of opportunity. (4) Removing the cap on construction costs for historic rehabilitation projects. (5) Using best practices from programs in other states. (REMOVE: For purposes of this section, the following definitions apply: (1) Downtown. – An area of a municipality that has been zoned a "central business district," as that district is defined by the governing body of the municipality, or an area that has been designated a municipal service district pursuant to Article 23 of Chapter 160A of the General Statutes. (2) Historic property. – A building or structure (i) designated as a local historic landmark, (ii) listed in the National Register of Historic Places, (iii) located in a locally designated historic district, (iv) located in a historic district listed in the National Register of Historic Places, (v) named on the North Carolina study list for the National Register of Historic Places, or (vi) otherwise deemed eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic

Places.)

Contact: Scott Farmer

Executive Director (919) 877-5700

RIGHT-OF-WAY ACQUISITION AND CONDEMNATION PROCEDURES TO IMPROVE COLLABORATION

Authority: SL2021-185 §1, HB 165.

Report by: North Carolina Department of Transportation

Report to: General Assembly, the chairs of the Joint Legislative Transportation Oversight Committee,

and the Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: No later than 180 days after this act becomes law [became law November 23, 2021].

Scope: Shall study right-of-way acquisition planning and procedures, including condemnation, for

State highway system projects. This study shall examine current planning and acquisition procedures and evaluate the feasibility and associated costs with potential alternative procedural options to improve collaboration and address the concerns of impacted persons and entities, with a focus on projects that impact businesses or commercial properties.

Contact: Monica Fuller

Legislative Liaison (919) 707-2823

SCHOOL CYBERSECURITY STATEWIDE ASSESSMENT

Authority: SL2021-3 §1.2, HB 196.

Report by: Department of Public Instruction

Report to: Chairs of the Senate Appropriations/Base Budget Committee, the chairs of the House

Appropriations Committee, the chairs of the Senate Appropriations Committee on General Government and Information Technology, and the chairs of the House Appropriations

Committee on Information Technology.

Report due: No later than June 20, 2021.

Scope: Contract with a third-party entity to conduct a statewide assessment of the cybersecurity

capabilities of public schools and threats posed to public schools. In selecting a third-party entity to conduct the assessment, the Department shall not consider any entity currently under contract with the Department to provide services related to cybersecurity. The assessment required under this subdivision is confidential and not a public record as

defined in G.S. 132-1.

Contact: James Falkenbury

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2000

SCHOOL HEALTH SUPPORT PERSONNEL PROFESSIONAL ENTRY

Authority: SL2021-180 §7.7, SB 105. Report by: State Board of Education

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee, the Senate Appropriations Committee on

Education/Higher Education, the House Appropriations Committee on Education, and the

Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: No later than May 15, 2022.

Scope: Shall study and report the following: (1) Policies, practices, standards, and curriculum

adopted or implemented, as appropriate, by the State Board of Education, the Department of Public Instruction, educator preparation programs, and public school units for persons to receive training, licensure, and employment as school health support personnel in public school units. (2) Barriers persons face when entering each school health support profession because of the policies, practices, standards, and curriculum identified in subdivision (1) of this subsection. (3) Recommendations and any actions already taken to (i) reduce and eliminate the barriers to entry identified in subdivision (2) of this subsection and (ii) improve the number and quality of school health support personnel employed in public school units. For purposes of this section, the term "school health support personnel" refers

to school psychologists, school counselors, school nurses, and school social workers.

Contact: Bryan Freebird McKinney

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2252

SEIZED AND FORFEITED PROPERTY USE IMPACT ON LAW ENFORCEMENT

Authority: SL2021-180 §19B.2(d), SB 105.

Report by: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: Prior to the convening of the 2022 Regular Session of the 2021 General Assembly.

Scope: Shall study the impact on State and local law enforcement efforts of the receipt of seized

and forfeited assets.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

SHELFISH CULTIVATION LEASES USER CONFLICT REDUCTION

Authority: SL2019-37 §9, SB 648.

Report by: Division of Marine Fisheries, Department of Environmental Quality, and the Marine

Fisheries Commission.

Report to: Not specified.

Report due: No later than January 1, 2020, and shall adopt rules and reform internal operating

procedures consistent with the findings of the study no later than March 1, 2021.

Scope: Shall study how to reduce user conflict related to shellfish cultivation leases.

Contact: Joy Hicks

Legislative Liaison (919) 707-8622

SPECIALTY PHARMACY ACCREDITATION

Authority: SL2021-161 §5, SB 257. Report by: Department of Insurance

Report to: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services, the Senate Health

Care Committee, and the House Health Committee.

Report due: No later than May 15, 2022.

Scope: Shall convene a stakeholder workgroup to study and recommend a single, unified process

to accredit specialty pharmacies in the State. The workgroup shall examine at least the regulatory, administrative, and financial challenges facing those who wish to gain specialty pharmacy status. The workgroup shall be composed of at least two representatives from each of the following: independent pharmacies, pharmacy service administrative organizations, pharmacy benefits managers, and insurers who offer health benefit plans.

Contact: Meghan Cook

Legislative Counsel (919) 807-6788

STATE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY INTERNAL SERVICE RATES/REVIEW ALTERNATIVE COST RECOVERY METHODS

Authority: SL2021-180 §38.12, SB 105.

Report by: Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Information Technology

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: May make an interim report to the 2022 Regular Session of the 2021 General Assembly,

and shall make a final report to the 2023 General Assembly.

Scope: Shall conduct a study of best practices and make recommendations for legislative proposals

to formulate a new budget and cost accounting model for State information technology goods and services provided to State agencies by the Department of Information Technology (DIT). The Committee shall do at least the following in conducting this examination: (1) Evaluate the current internal service fund rate structure under G.S. 143B-1333, including the methodologies used by DIT in setting rates and fees and whether industry standards are reflected for the goods and services for which State agencies are charged. The specific matters for review include, but are not limited to, whether those rates and fees are (i) understandable, (ii) priced on usage, (iii) predictable for planning purposes, (iv) related to value received, (v) priced competitively with open market services, and (vi) readily adjustable to factor in unplanned events. (2) Focus on the internal service rates and fees charged by DIT for State agency internet service, Wide Area Network costs, and any other costs of information technology goods and services that the JLOCIT deems appropriate. (3) Review alternative ways to capture and recover the costs of information technology goods and services that DIT provides to State agencies. (4) Examine how replacement costs are accounted for and built into State agency operating budgets. (5) Review whether some State agencies should pay for information technology using the current or a similar rate system or if some should have information technology charges and

costs funded differently.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

STATE PLANE COST OF USE RATE ANALYSIS

Authority: SL2021-180 §41.14, SB 105.

Report by: Department of Transportation, Division of Aviation

Report to: Joint Legislative Transportation Oversight Committee, and the Fiscal Research Division

Report due: By March 1, 2022.

Scope: Shall conduct a rates and charges analysis for the Hawker Beechcraft King Air B200

passenger aircraft (King Air). The report shall contain a comparison of the market rates of private aircraft providers in North Carolina and surrounding states and an analysis of actual

operating-cost-rate for the King Air.

Contact: Monica Fuller

Legislative Liaison (919) 707-2823

STATUARY HALL SELECTION

Authority: SL2015-269 §3(a), HB 540.

Report by: Statuary Hall Selection Committee

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: Shall make an interim report to the 2016 Regular Session of 2015 GA and an annual report

thereafter until duties are completed.

Scope: Select sculptor to create statue of Reverend Franklin "Billy" Graham, Jr. to be placed in the

National Statuary Hall Collection and review and approve plans for statue as well as

identify method of obtaining necessary funds.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

STORM-RELATED RIVER DEBRIS AND DAMAGE IN NORTH CAROLINA

Authority: Letter of March 11, 2021, pursuant to G.S. 120-19.6, Senate Rule 31.

Report by: Senate Select Committee on Storm-Related River Debris and Damage in North Carolina

Report to: General Assembly
Report due: Not specified

Scope: The Committee shall review possible courses of action to study or implement measures to

reduce storm related river debris, increase resiliency to impacts from future storms, and

mitigate damage from future flooding events in North Carolina.

Contact: See Committee listing in Part II of this volume.

TEACHER BONUSES BASED ON GROWTH, EFFECT ON PERFORMANCE AND RETENTION

Authority: SL2022-74 §7A.2(g), HB103. Report by: State Board of Education

Report to: President Pro Tempore of the Senate, the Speaker of the House of Representatives, the

Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee, and the Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: By March 15, 2023.

Scope: Shall study the effect of the program on teacher performance and retention.

Contact: Bryan McKinney

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2252

TRANSFERRING VEHICLE DEALER LICENSE AND SAFETY AND EMISSIONS INSPECTION HEARINGS FROM DMV TO OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS

Authority: SL2021-134 §2, HB 650; and SL2021-185 §10, HB 165.

Report by: Department of Transportation, Division of Motor Vehicles, and Office of Administrative

Hearings.

Report to: Joint Legislative Transportation Oversight Committee, and the Fiscal Research Division.

Report due: By March 31, 2022.

Scope: In consultation with the Attorney General, shall study the feasibility of transferring (i)

dealer license hearings pursuant to G.S. 20-296 and (ii) safety and emissions inspection hearings pursuant to Article 3A of Chapter 20 of the General Statutes from the Division of Motor Vehicles to the Office of Administrative Hearings. The study shall: (1) Provide a five-year history of the number of dealer license and safety and emissions inspection hearings conducted by the Division, including annually collected receipts. (2) Identify personnel requirements for these hearings, including the total number of Division staff assigned to the hearings and the educational and professional requirements associated with all assigned positions. (3) Provide an itemized estimate of costs incurred by the Division when conducting these hearings. (4) Describe the Division's current procedures for administrating these hearings, including the appeals process. (5) Propose new procedures for administrating these hearings if they are transferred, including the new fee structure and appeals process. This proposal shall clearly highlight the differences between the current administrative procedures and the proposed new procedures. (6) Evaluate the advantages and disadvantages of the current administrative procedures and the proposed new procedures, (7) Examine the applicable federal and State law, noting any due process implications. (8) Provide a plan for implementing the transfer of hearings. The plan shall address (i) anticipated workload changes, (ii) anticipated changes to staffing needs for any entity affected by the transfer, (iii) estimated one-time and annual costs to the Division or any other State agency resulting from the transfer, (iv) estimated cost-savings for the Division or any other State agency resulting from the transfer, (v) changes in revenue for the Division or any other State agency resulting from the transfer, (vi) legislative changes necessary to implement the plan, and (vii) an estimated time line for implementation, including steps required to facilitate the transfer. (9) Provide separate statements from the Division, the Attorney General, and the Office of Administrative Hearings indicating whether they are in favor of or opposed to implementing the transfer. (10) Explore any other issue deemed relevant.

Contact: Monica Fuller

Legislative Liaison (919) 707-2823

VIRTUAL ACADEMIES

Authority: SL2021-130 §3C, SB 654.

Report by: Superintendent of Public Instruction

Report to: Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee

Report due: No later than March 15, 2022:

Scope: Shall establish a Working Group on Virtual Academies that includes interested

stakeholders from, at a minimum, public school units, parents, and the State Board of Education to make recommendations related to virtual academies. The Working Group shall be chaired by the Superintendent or Superintendent's designee and shall review in its deliberations data and information gained from the 2020-2021 school year and from the virtual instruction plans submitted by public school units for the 2021-2022 school year. The Working Group shall report on the following: (1) Definitions of virtual instruction and virtual academies, including any differences in the definitions for charter schools and other public school units. (2) Requirements for authorization of virtual academies, including any differences in the requirements for charter schools and other public school units. (3) Additional requirements for virtual academies, including, but not limited to: a. Infrastructure requirements, if any, such as access to internet connectivity, equipment, hardware, software, and technical support. b. Instructional requirements, including student monitoring, attendance and testing requirements, measures for completion of instructional days and hours requirements, synchronous instruction minimums, and measures of course credit accrual, progress toward graduation, and course completion. c. Personnel requirements, including professional development. d. Participation requirements, including student eligibility and agreements for participation from students and parents. e. Special education requirements. f. Term of years for approval for a virtual academy and criteria for initial approval and renewal. g. Distinctions in requirements for different types of public school units. h. A means for identifying students participating in virtual instruction that will allow assessment of that subgroup's performance and EVAAS scores for students receiving virtual instruction in a school that does not exclusively provide virtual instruction.

Contact: James Falkenbury

Legislative Liaison (984) 236-2000

PART II: STUDY COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES, and TASK FORCES

ACCESS TO HEALTHCARE AND MEDICAID EXPANSION, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON

Authority: SL2021-180 §5.13, SB 105.

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: The Committee may submit proposed legislation before the sine die adjournment of the

2021 GA by filing a copy of proposed legislation with the Pro Tem's Office and the

Speaker's Office.

Scope: The Committee shall study issues related to education in elementary and secondary

schools, including but not limited to the following: requirements of the standard course of study, outcomes of the standard course study, opportunities for students to demonstrate competency at their own pace, funding and outcomes of current programs, any other issues

deemed relevant.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Joyce Riley Krawiec Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 308 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-7850

Sen. Lisa Stone Barnes North Carolina Senate 16 West Jones Street, Room 2117

Raleigh, NC 27601

Sen. Dan Blue Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1129 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5752

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Sen. Kevin Corbin North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 520 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5875

Sen. Kirk DeViere North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 515 Raleigh, NC 27603

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Donny Lambeth Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 303 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5747

Rep. Larry W. Potts Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307C1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0873

Rep. Kristin Baker North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 306A3 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5861

Rep. Brian Farkas North Carolina House of Representatives 16 West Jones Street, Room 1421 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5757

Rep. Charles Graham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 509 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0875

Rep. Keith Kidwell North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1206 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5776

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Sen. Michael V. Lee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-2525

Sen. Mike Woodard North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 406 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-4809

Staff to Committee

Amy Jo Johnson Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Jennifer Hillman Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Jessica Meed Luke MacDonald Mark Collins Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910 (919) 733-5881

Rep. William O. Richardson North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1021 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5601

Rep. Wayne Sasser North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 529 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5908

Rep. Donna McDowell White North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5605

Rep. Carla D. Cunningham Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 403 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5807

Contact

Pan Biles, Clerk (919) 733-5747

Debbie Lown, Clerk (919) 733-7850

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120-70.100.

Sen. Kathy Harrington

North Carolina Senate

Scope: Review rules to which Rules Review Commission has objected; receive reports from Rules

Review Commission; prepare notebook of rules approved by Rules Review Commission; review state regulatory programs, existing rules, the rule-making process and other

concerns about administrative law.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Co-Chair

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Sarah Stevens Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Amy S. Galey North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2111 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 301-1446

Sen. Jeff Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1104 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-8331

Sen. Julie V. Mayfield North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1025 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3001

Sen. Bob Steinburg North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-8293

Sen. Joyce Davis Waddell North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1113 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5650

Staff to Committee

Dan Ettefagh Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Chris Saunders

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 419 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-1883

Rep. Dennis Riddell Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5905

Rep. Allison A. Dahle North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1325 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5755

Rep. Jon Hardister North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191

Rep. Timothy D. Moffitt North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2215 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5956

Rep. Robert T. Reives, II North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 506 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-0057

Rep. Larry C. Strickland North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 526 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5849

Rep. Brian Turner North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1217 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-3012

Contact

Lorie Byrd, Clerk (919) 733-5734

Lisa Brown, Clerk (919) 715-1883

Jason Moran-Bates Jeff Hudson Jeremy Ray

Aaron McGlothlin Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Jared Simmons Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY AWARENESS STUDY COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 120-150 Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Increases public awareness of influence of agriculture and forestry, studies and identifies

problems

Senate Co-Chairs

Sen. Chuck Edwards North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Sen. Brent Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Norman Sanderson North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Pro Tem's Appointments

Mr. Donald Butler 3831 Beulah Road Clinton, NC 28328

Mr. Danny McConnell 475 Old Dana Road Hendersonville, NC 28792

Mr. Sherwood Padgette 781 Angola Bay Road Wallace, NC 28466

House Co-Chairs

Rep. Jimmy Dixon North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2226 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-3021

Rep. Kyle Hall North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 305 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5609

Rep. Jeff McNeely North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 606 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5661

Speaker's Appointments

Ms. Sue M. Gray 3605 Stagecoach Road Durham, NC 27713

Mr. C. Howard Isley 6694 Kimesville Road Liberty, NC 27298

Ms. Alice H. Scott 7757 Oscar Loop Lucama, NC 27851

Governor Appointments

Mr. Albert C. Beatty 6089 NC 210 Highway East Harrells, NC 28444

Mr. Melvin M. Mitchell P.O. Box 8967 Rocky Mount, NC 27804 Ms. Shannon Newton 25200 N.Turnpike Road Wagram, NC 28396

Commissioner of Agriculture or Designee

Hon. Steve Troxler

Commissioner of Agriculture 1001 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, NC 27699-1001

President, NC Forestry Assoc. or Designee

Mr. Boyd McLaurin N.C. Forestry Association 1600 Glenwood Ave., Suite I Raleigh, NC 27608

Master, NC State Grange or Designee

Mr. Jimmy Gentry NC State Grange 1734 Wilksboro Hwy Statesville, NC 28625

Staff to Committee

Chris Saunders Jennifer McGinnis Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Secretary of DEQ or Designee

Ms. Elizabeth S. Biser

DEO

217 West Jones Street Raleigh, NC 27603

President, NC Farm Bureau or Designee

Mr. Mitch Peele

NC Farm Bureau Federation

PO Box 27766 Raleigh, NC 27611

Board of Agriculture Member

Mr. Franklin R. Allen P.O. Box 736 Biscoe, NC 27209

Contact

Ross Barnhardt, Clerk (919) 733-5705

AGRICULTURE AND NATURAL AND ECONOMIC RESOURCES, JOINT LEGISLATIVE **OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON**

Authority: G.S. 120-310; SL2015-241 §15.24, HB 97.

Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Examines the services provided by and makes ongoing recommendations to GA on ways to

> improve the effectiveness, efficiency, and quality of State agencies under the jurisdiction of Senate and House of Representatives appropriations committees on agricultural, natural, or

economic resources.

Additional Studies Referred/Assigned:

Abandoned/derelict vessels Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services fees Department of Environmental Quality fees

Pro Tem's Appointments

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Jimmy Dixon Sen. Brent Jackson Co-Chair Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2226 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

Sen. Norman Sanderson Vice Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Lisa Stone Barnes North Carolina Senate 16 West Jones Street, Room 2117 Raleigh, NC 27601

Sen. Chuck Edwards North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Sen. Natasha R. Marcus North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 519 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-3050

Sen. Paul Robert Newton North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-7223 Rep. Pat McElraft Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 634 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-6275

Rep. Karl E. Gillespie North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 633 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5859

Rep. Kyle Hall North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 305 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5609

Rep. Chris Humphrey North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5995

Rep. Jeff McNeely North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 606 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5661

Rep. Pricey Harrison Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1218 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5771

Rep. Jake H. Johnson Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B2 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-4466

Rep. Dennis Riddell Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5905

Rep. Phil Shepard Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 534 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-9644

Staff to Committee

Jeff Cherry Jared Simmons Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Jennifer Ford Katherine Tamer Kristine Leggett Kyle Evans Madison Lahey Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Chris Saunders Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Contact

John Moncrieff, Clerk (919) 733-5705

Michael Wiggins, Clerk (919) 715-3021

Nancy Fox, Clerk (919) 733-6275

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-261; SL2015-241 §31.16, HB 97

Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Examine and make recommendations to GA on ways to improve capital improvements

requested by, authorized for, and undertaken by or on behalf of State agencies.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Brent Jackson Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Deanna Marie Ballard North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 521 Raleigh, NC 27603-5325 (919) 733-5742

Sen. Jay Jyoti Chaudhuri North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1028 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-6400

Sen. Kevin Corbin North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 520

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Dean Arp Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3007

Rep. Kelly E. Hastings Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones, Street, Room 2208 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-2002

Rep. Jon Hardister Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191

Rep. Abe Jones North Carolina House of Representatives 16 West Jones Street, Room 1219 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5875

Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5758

Sen. Kathy Harrington North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Sen. Jeff Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1104 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-8331

Sen. Steve Jarvis North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5743

Sen. Joyce Riley Krawiec North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 308 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7850

Staff to Committee

Matt Meinig Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Timothy Dale David Vanderweide Travis Allen Fiscal Research Division (919) 744-4910

Cindy Avrette Nicholas Giddings Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Robert T. Reives, II North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 506 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-0057

Rep. William O. Richardson North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1021 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5601

Rep. David Rogers North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 418C Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5749

Rep. Matthew Winslow North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 610 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3032

Contact

John Moncrieff, Clerk (919) 733-5705

Anne Arp, Clerk (919) 715-3007

Sophia Hastings, Clerk (919) 715-2002

COURTS COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 7A-506

Scope: Studies structure, organization, jurisdiction, procedures and personnel of Judicial

Department; recommends changes to facilitate administration of justice

Pro Tem's Appointments

Speaker's Appointments

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Carl L. Ford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 625 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5665

Mr. Joshua L. Bridges 116 Royal Dr. Grover, NC 28073

Mr. Patrick S. Groce 344 Forest Hills Dr. Wilkesboro, NC 28697

Ms. Lauren N. McAndrew 2722 Links Club Drive Unit 101 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 755-3993

Ms. Tonya Bunn Powell 2104 Wisley Way Wake Forest, NC 27587 (919) 573-7431

Governor's Appointments

Rep. Joe John Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1013 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5530

Sen. Valerie P. Foushee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 517 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5804

Rep. Marcia Morey

Rep. David Rogers North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 418C Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5749

Rep. Sarah Stevens North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 419 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-1883

Rep. Lee Zachary Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 420 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-8361

Hon. Justin K. Brackett 100 Justice Place Shelby, NC 28150

Mr. Timothy Lea PO Box 1233 Pinehurst, NC 28370

Mr. Travis Page 325 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Way Sutie 2003 Gastonia, NC 28052

Mr. J. Miles Wobbleton 200 Park at North Hills Street No. 513 Raleigh, NC 27609

Chief Justice Appointments

Hon. Gale M. Adams Cumberland County Courthouse P.O. Box 363 Fayetteville, NC 28302 (910) 475-3016

Hon. Lora Cubbage P.O. Box 3008 Greensboro, NC 27402 (336) 314-7775

Ms. Jenny Beaver DeViere

North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1109 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-7663 513 Oakridge Ave Fayetteville, NC 28305

Rev. Gregory B. Drumwright 4 Clubview Court Greensboro, NC 27410 (910) 551-2880

Hon. Lorrin Freeman Wake County District Attorney's Office P.O. Box 31 Raleigh, NC 27602

Mr. William MJ Farris PO Box 2727 Wilson, NC 27894 (252) 787-4463

Ms. Lisa A. Scales 1033 Wild Pine Drive Fayetteville, NC 28312 (336) 478-1177

Administrative Officer of the Courts

Hon. Drew Heath AOC Director PO Box 2448 Raleigh, NC 27602-2448 (919) 890-1000

State Bar Representative

Mr. Fred P. Parker III 2331 Byrd Street Raleigh, NC 27608

Staff to Committee

Nicole DuPre Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Bill Patterson Tawanda Foster Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Hon. Anita Earls Supreme Court of North Carolina P.O. Box 1841 Raleigh, NC 27602

Hon. Angela Bullard Fox Guilford County Court 201 South Eugene Street Greensboro, NC 27401-2319 (336) 412-7800

Hon. Regina Parker District Court Judge P.O. Box 1132 Williamston, NC 27892

Hon. Donna Stroud NC Court of Appeals P.O. Box 888 Raleigh, NC 27602

State Bar Association Representative

Mr. J. Patrick Haywood 235 North Edgeworth Street Greensboro, NC 27401 (336) 478-1177

Contact

Virginia Reed, Clerk (919) 733-5530

CRIMINAL RECODIFICATION, BIPARTISAN NORTH CAROLINA LEGISLATIVE WORKING GROUP ON

Authority: SL2021-138 §20, SB 300.

Report to: General Assembly
Report due: Not specified

Scope: The purpose of the Working Group is to make recommendations to the General Assembly

regarding a streamlined, comprehensive, orderly, and principled criminal code which

includes all common law, statutory, regulatory, and ordinance crimes.

Chair--Jointly Appointed

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603

(919) 733-5651

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Amy S. Galey North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2111 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 301-1446

Senate Minority Leader's Appointments

Sen. Toby Fitch Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1127 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5878

Sen. Mujtaba A. Mohammed North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 517 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5955

Staff to Committee

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Dennis Riddell North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5905

Rep. Sarah Stevens North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 419 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-1883

House Minority Leader's Appointments

Rep. Vernetta Alston North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 505A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5872

Rep. Joe John North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1013 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5530

Contact

Lane Hickman, Clerk (919) 733-5651

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND GLOBAL ENGAGEMENT OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120-70.130 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Study budgets, programs, and policies of Department of Commerce, NC Partnership for

Economic Development, and other State, regional, and local entities. Analyze legislation from other states and proposals from Economic Development Board. Make ongoing recommendations to the General Assembly on ways to promote cost-effective economic development initiatives. Analyze current international activity in all sectors, analyze data on global business trends, and study ways to make North Carolina an American portal for

international trade by attracting foreign business and exporting

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Chuck Edwards Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Sen. Deanna Marie Ballard Vice Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 521 Raleigh, NC 27603-5325 (919) 733-5742

Sen. W. Theodore Alexander III North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 621 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-0690

Sen. Ernestine Byrd Bazemore North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1106 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3040

Sen. David W. Craven North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2106 Raleigh, NC 27316 (919) 733-5870

Sen. Brent Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Todd Johnson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 310

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Jason Saine Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5782

Rep. Mike Clampitt North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 418A1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3005

Rep. Ted Davis, Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5786

Rep. Bobby Hanig North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 638 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5906

Rep. Howard J. Hunter, III North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2121 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5780

Rep. Jake H. Johnson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B2 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-4466

Rep. Erin Pare North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 531 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-7659

Sen. Paul Aurthur Lowe Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1119 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5620

Sen. Julie V. Mayfield North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1025 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3001

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Sen. Vickie Sawyer North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 312 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3038

Staff to Committee

Dan Ettefagh Matthew Meinig Jared Simmons Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Emma Turne Rodney Bizzell Brent Lucs Jennifer Ford Katherine Tamer Kristine Leggett Madison Lahey Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-2962

Rep. Garland E. Pierce North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5803

Rep. John Sauls North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 408 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3026

Rep. Steve Tyson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 632 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

Rep. Shelly Willingham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 513 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3024

Rep. Jeff McNeely Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 606 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5661

Contact

Heather Millett, Clerk (919) 733-5745

Angela Morando, Clerk (919) 733-5782

Cindy Avrette Greg Roney Trina Griffin Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

EDUCATION OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120-70.80 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Examine on continuing basis the NC educational institutions in order to make

recommendations to the GA on ways to improve public education from kindergarten through higher education. Study the needs of children and youth. Study may include, but is not limited to: developing strategies for addressing the issues of school dropout, teen suicide, and adolescent pregnancy, and identifying and evaluating the impact on children

and youth of other economic and environmental issues.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Deanna Marie Ballard Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 521 Raleigh, NC 27603-5325 (919) 733-5742

Sen. Michael V. Lee Vice Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-2525

Sen. Don Davis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 629 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-8363

Sen. Carl L. Ford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 625 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5665

Sen. Amy S. Galey North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2111 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 301-1446

Sen. Kathy Harrington North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Hugh Blackwell Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 541 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5805

Rep. Jeffrey Elmore Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 301D Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5935

Rep. Jon Hardister Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191

Rep. Pat B. Hurley Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 532 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5865

Rep. John A. Torbett Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 538 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5868

Rep. Cecil Brockman North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2223 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5734

Sen. Steve Jarvis North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5743

Sen. Tom McInnis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 314 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5953

Sen. Gladys Robinson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1026 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-3042

Sen. Vickie Sawyer North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 312 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3038

Sen. Joyce Davis Waddell North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1113 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5650

Staff to Committee

Cory Holiday Matt Pagett Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Amanda Fratrik Christine Holly Erin Biggers Steve Bailey Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Brian Gwyn Drupti Chauhan Kara McCraw Samantha Yarborough Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 (919) 733-5825

Rep. Ashton Wheeler Clemmons North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1211 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5781

Rep. Howard J. Hunter, III North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2121 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5780

Rep. Marvin W. Lucas North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 402 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5775

Rep. Diane D. Wheatley North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 536 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5959

Rep. David Willis North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306A2 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-2406

Contact

Laura Sheridan, Clerk (919) 733-5742

Trevor Fulcher, Clerk (919) 733-5805

EDUCATION SYSTEM FOR NORTH CAROLINA'S FUTURE, HOUSE SELECT COMMITTEE ON AN

Authority: Letter of December 16, 2021, pursuant to G.S. 120-19.6, House Rule 26(a).

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: May submit an interim report by May 1, 2022. Then submit a final report by December 17,

2022.

Scope: The Committee shall study issues related to education in elementary and secondary

schools, including but not limited to the following: requirements of the standard course of study, outcomes of the standard course study, opportunities for students to demonstrate competency at their own pace, funding and outcomes of current programs, any other issues

deemed relevant.

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. John A. Torbett Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 538 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5868

Rep. Hugh Blackwell Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 541 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5805

Rep. Pat B. Hurley Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 532 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5865

Rep. David Willis Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306A2 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-2406

Rep. Rachel Hunt North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1111 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5800

Staff to Committee

Brian Gwyn Drupti Chauhan Kara McGraw Samantha Yarborough Virginia Barlow Rep. Howard J. Hunter, III North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2121 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5780

Rep. Phil Shepard North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 534 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-9644

Rep. Evelyn Terry North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 514 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5777

Rep. Jeff Zenger North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 609 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5787

Contact

Viddia Torbet, Clerk (919) 733-5868

Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Amanda Fratrik Eric Moore Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Cory Holiday Matt Pagett Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

ELECTIONS OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120-70.140 Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Shall examine, on a continuing basis, election administration and campaign finance

regulation in North Carolina, in order to make ongoing recommendations to the General Assembly on ways to improve elections administration and campaign finance regulation.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Warren Daniel Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Dan Blue Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1129 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5752

Sen. Michael Garrett North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 206-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5856

Sen. Kathy Harrington North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Destin Hall Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2301 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5931

Rep. Grey Mills Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 637 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5741

Rep. Dennis Riddell Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5905

Rep. Allison A. Dahle North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1325 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5755

Rep. Jon Hardister North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191 Sen. Paul Robert Newton North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-7223

Sen. Wiley Nickel North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1121 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3036

Sen. Jim Perry North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 311 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5621

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Staff to Committee

Karen Hammond-Banks Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Erika Churchill Jessica Sammons Kara McCraw Hillary Woodard Sarah Pilon Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Pricey Harrison North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1218 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5771

Rep. John Szoka North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2207 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-9892

Rep. Shelly Willingham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 513 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3024

Rep. Jeff Zenger North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 609 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5787

Contact

Andy Perrigo, Clerk (919) 715-7823

Mason Barefoot, Clerk (919) 733-5741

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120 70-150, and SL2012-90 §6, SB 798.

Scope: Shall examine on a continuing basis, issues related to emergency management in order to make ongoing recommendation to the GA on ways to promote effective emergency

preparedness, management, response, and recovery.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. John R. Bell, IV Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 301F Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3017 Sen. Sarah Crawford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 518 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5850

Sen. Amy S. Galey North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2111 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 301-1446

Sen. Dean Proctor North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2108 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5876

Sen. Norman Sanderson North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Bob Steinburg North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-8293

Staff to Committee

Jared Simmons Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Mark White Sean Hamel Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Rob Ryan Susan Sitze Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. John Faircloth Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 613 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5877

Rep. James L. Boles, Jr. Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 528 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5903

Rep. Brenden H. Jones North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1227 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5821

Rep. Grier Martin III North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1023 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5773

Rep. Garland E. Pierce North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5803

Contact

Lane Hickman, Clerk (919) 733-5651

Susan Horne, Clerk (919) 715-3017

Becky Bauerband, Clerk (919) 733-5877

ENERGY POLICY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION ON

Authority: G.S. 120-285; and SL2012-143 §6(a), SB 820.

Scope: Shall exercise legislative oversight over energy policy in the State.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Paul Robert Newton Co-Chair North Carolina Senate

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-C

Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-7223

Sen. Jim Burgin North Carolina Senate

16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5748

Sen. David W. Craven North Carolina Senate

16 W. Jones Street, Room 2106

Raleigh, NC 27316 (919) 733-5870

Sen. Norman Sanderson North Carolina Senate

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309

Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Joyce Davis Waddell North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1113

Raleigh, NC 27601-2808

(919) 733-5650

Staff to Committee

Jeff Cherry Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Chris Saunders Jennifer McGinnis Kyle Evans Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Dean Arp Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3007

Rep. John Szoka Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives

16 W. Jones Street, Room 2207 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 733-9892

Rep. Pricey Harrison

North Carolina House of Representatives

16 W. Jones Street, Room 1218 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 733-5771

Rep. Brenden H. Jones

North Carolina House of Representatives

16 W. Jones Street, Room 1227 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 733-5821

Rep. Charles W. Miller

North Carolina House of Representatives

16 West Jones Street, Room 2219

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5830

Contact

Andrew Stiffel, Clerk (919) 733-7223

Bev Slagle, Clerk (919) 733-9892

ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 143B-282

Report to: Environmental Review Commission

Report due: The Environmental Management Commission shall submit quarterly written reports as to

its operation, activities, programs, and progress to the Environmental Review Commission. The Environmental Management Commission shall supplement the written reports required by this subsection with additional written and oral reports as may be requested by the

Environmental Review Commission.

Contact: Lois Thomas, Recording Clerk

Director's Office

Division of Water Resources 1611 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-1617 (919) 707-9023

ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 120-70.41 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Evaluate actions of all boards, commissions, departments, and other state and local

agencies as they relate to environment or protection of environment; study and make recommendations on organization of State environmental agencies; review and evaluate State and federal laws and regulations; perform other studies as deemed necessary or requested. Shall perform additional duties and powers with regard to hazardous waste.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Norman Sanderson Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Todd Johnson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 310 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-7659

Sen. Paul Aurthur Lowe Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1119 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5620

Sen. Natasha R. Marcus North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 519 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-3050

Sen. Dean Proctor North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2108 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5876

Sen. Bob Steinburg North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-8293

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. William D. Brisson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 405 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5772

Rep. Ted Davis, Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5786

Rep. Kyle Hall North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 305 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5609

Rep. Pricey Harrison North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1218 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5771

Rep. Ray Pickett North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 537 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7727

Rep. James A. Roberson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 511 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5974

Senate Environment Committee

House Environment Committee

Co-Chairs—Ex Officio

Sen. Chuck Edwards North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Sen. Brent Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Norman Sanderson North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Staff to Committee

Jeff Cherry Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Chris Saunders Aaron McGlothlin Jennifer McGinnis Kyle Evans Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Co-Chairs—Ex Officio

Rep. Jimmy Dixon Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2226 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-3021

Rep. Edward C. Goodwin Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 West Jones Street, Room 2217 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-0010

Rep. Pat McElraft Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 634 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-6275

Rep. Larry Yarborough Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1229 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-0850

Contact

Richard Blackwelder, Clerk (919) 733-0010

Michael Wiggins, Clerk (919) 715-3021

Nancy Fox, Clerk (919) 733-5956

Jan Copeland, Clerk (919) 715-0850

ETHICS COMMITTEE, LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120-99

Scope: To prescribe forms for informational statements, accept and file information, maintain

records, prepare principles and guidelines, advise and render opinions, propose rules of ethics and conduct, investigate and dispose of cases of misconduct. The President Pro Tempore appoints the chair in odd years. The Speaker appoints the chair in even years.

Note: There is a separate House Standing Committee on Ethics, see Rules of the House of

Representatives.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Speaker's Appointments

Sen. Norman Sanderson Co-Chair Rep. Grey Mills Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina Senate North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 637

Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Sydney Batch North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1118 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5653

Sen. Toby Fitch Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1127 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5878

Sen. Todd Johnson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 310 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-7659

Sen. DeAndrea Salvador North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1120 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5655

Sen. Vickie Sawyer North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 312 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3038

Staff to Committee

Bill Patterson Brad Krehely Erika Churchill Jessica Simmons Sarah Pilon Susan Barham Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5741

Rep. Pricey Harrison North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1218 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5771

Rep. Joe John North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1013 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5530

Rep. Garland E. Pierce North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5803

Rep. Jason Saine North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5782

Rep. Mitchell S. Setzer North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-4948

Contact

Mary Marchman, Clerk (919) 733-5734

Emma Benson, Clerk (919) 733-7727

GENERAL GOVERNMENT, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-305; SL2014-100 §22.1, SB 744...

Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Shall examine on a continuing basis the services provided by the departments and agencies

set out in this subsection in order to make ongoing recommendations to the General

Assembly on ways to improve the effectiveness, efficiency, and quality of State government services.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Carl L. Ford Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 625 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5665

Sen. Bob Steinburg Vice Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-8293

Sen. W. Theodore Alexander III North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 621 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-0690

Sen. Ernestine Byrd Bazemore North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1106 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3040

Sen. Kevin Corbin North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 520 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5875

Sen. Natalie Murdock North Carolina Senate 16 West Jones Street, Room 2119 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-4599

Staff to Committee

Gayle Moses Myra Torain Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Karen Hammonds-Blank Susie Camilleri Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Amy Darden

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. George G. Cleveland Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-6707

Rep. Dennis Riddell Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5905

Rep. Mark Brody Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416B Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-3029

Rep. Carolyn G. Logan North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 603 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-2530

Rep. Erin Pare North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 531 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-2962

Rep. Howard L. Penny Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 542 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-3015

Contact

Angela Ford, Clerk (919) 733-5665

Pamela Ahlin, Clerk (919) 715-6707

Polly Riddell, Clerk (919) 733-5905

Bill Patterson Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

GENERAL STATUTES COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 164-12 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: To advise and cooperate with the Legislative Services Office in the work of continuous

statute research and correction for which the Legislative Services Office is made responsible by G.S. 120-36.21(2). To advise and cooperate with the Legislative Services Office in the preparation and issuance of supplements to the General Statutes pursuant to G.S. 120-36.21(1). To make a continuing study of all matters involved in the preparation and publication of modern codes of law. To recommend to the General Assembly the enactment of such substantive changes in the law as the Commission may deem advisable.

To receive and consider proposed changes in the law recommended by the American Law Institute, by the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws or by other

learned bodies.

Pro Tem's Appointment

Sen. Amy S. Galey North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2111 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 301-1446

Speaker's Appointment

Rep. Ted Davis, Jr. Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5786

Governor Appointments

Mr. Marc D. Bishop 2000 Renaissance Plaza Greensboro, NC 27401

Mr. Carlton M. Mansfield 257 Seven Hawks Drive Pembroke, NC 28372

Dean, Wake Forest Univ. Law School Appointment

Mr. John J. Korzen Chair Wake Forest University School of Law Box 7206 Reynolda Station Winston-Salem, NC 27109-7206

General Statutes Commission Appointment

Ms. Sabra J. Faires Bailey & Dixon, LLP PO Box 1351 Raleigh, NC 27602

President, NC State Bar Appointment

Mr. Starkey Sharp Sharp, Michael, Graham & Baker, LLP PO Drawer 1027 Kitty Hawk, NC 27949-1027

Dean, Campbell Law School Appointment

Mr. Michael B. Kent 102 King George Loop Cary, NC 27511

Dean, Duke University Law School Appointment

Ms. Jane R. Wettach Duke University School of Law 210 Science Drive Durham, NC 27708

Dean, NCCU Law School Appointment

Ms. Shelly DeAdder 502 Chancellor's Ridge Drive Durham, NC 27713

Dean, UNC School of Law Appointment

Mr. Lewis Moore Everett UNC School of Law 160 Ridge Road, CB #3380 Chapel Hill, NC 27599-3380

President, NC Bar Association Appointment

Mr. Peter G. Pappas 1707 Dunleith Way Greensboro, NC 27455

Staff

David Unwin Revisor of Statutes North Carolina General Assembly 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh NC 27603 (919) 733-6660

Caroline Sorenson Assistant Revisor of Statutes North Carolina General Assembly 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-6660

Dean, Elon University Law School Appointment

Ms. Vanessa Zboreak 1545 Northwest Boulevard Winston-Salem, NC 27104

GLOBAL TRANSPARK AUTHORITY

Authority: G.S. 63A-3

Report to: Annual report - Governor; General Assembly; Local Government Commission

Quarterly reports - Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations

Report due: Annual report due at close of each fiscal year

Scope: Shall establish, finance, purchase, construct, operate and regulate cargo airport complexes Note: The Board may consist of more than 14 members if the board of county commissioners in a

county where land is located appoints a person to serve as a member.

2780 Jetport Road, Suite A Contact:

Kinston, NC 28504-8032

(252) 522-1351

GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION ON

Authority: G.S. 120-73 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Conduct evaluative studies of the programs, policies, practices and procedures of the

various departments, agencies, and institutions of State government, and be consulted by

the Governor before carrying out certain budgetary/fiscal acts.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Deanna Marie Ballard Rep. Dean Arp

North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 521

Raleigh, NC 27603-5325

(919) 733-5742

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307A

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

Speaker's Appointments

(919) 715-3007

Sen. Dan Blue Jr. Rep. William D. Brisson

North Carolina Senate North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1129 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 405

Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5752

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Sen. Jim Burgin North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5748

Sen. Ben Clark III North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1117 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-9349

Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Don Davis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 629 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-8363

Sen. Chuck Edwards North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Sen. Carl L. Ford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 625 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5665

Sen. Valerie P. Foushee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 410 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5804

Sen. Brent Jackson

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5772

Rep. Becky Carney North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1221 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5827

Rep. Ted Davis, Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5786

Rep. Jon Hardister North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191

Rep. Kelly E. Hastings North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones, Street, Room 2208 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-2002

Rep. Julia C. Howard North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 302 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5904

Rep. Howard J. Hunter III North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2121 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5780

Rep. Pat B. Hurley North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 532 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5865

Rep. Jake H. Johnson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B2 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-4466

Rep. Pat McElraft

North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Todd Johnson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 310 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-7659

Sen. Joyce Riley Krawiec North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 308 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7850

Sen. Michael V. Lee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-2525

Sen. Tom McInnis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 314 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5953

Sen. Paul Robert Newton North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-7223

Sen. Jim Perry North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 311 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5621

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Sen. Gladys Robinson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1026 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-3042 North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 634 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-6275

Rep. Erin Pare North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 531 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-2962

Rep. Larry W. Potts North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307C1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0873

Rep. Robert T. Reives, II North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 506 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-0057

Rep. William O. Richardson North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1021 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5601

Rep. Jason Saine North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5782

Rep. Mitchell S. Setzer North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-4948

Rep. John Szoka North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2207 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-9892

Rep. John A. Torbett North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 538 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5868 Sen. Norman Sanderson North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Vickie Sawyer North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 312 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3038 Rep. Michael H. Wray North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2123 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5662

President Pro Tem

Sen. Philip Edward Berger Co-Chair North Carolina Senate Legislative Building, Room 2008 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5708

Deputy President Pro Tem

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A 28 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Senate Majority Leader

Sen. Kathy Harrington North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Staff to Committee

Dan Ettefagh Joyce Jones Phyllis Pickett Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Brian Matteson John Poteat Luke Gillenwater Susan Jacobs Fiscal Research Division\ (919) 733-4910

Speaker

Rep. Tim Moore Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives Legislative Building, Room 2304 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-3451

Speaker Pro Tem

Rep. Sarah S. Stevens North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 419 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-1883

House Majority Leader

Rep. John R. Bell IV North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 301F Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3017

Contact

Haley Phillips, Clerk (919) 733-5708

Brooke Mason, Clerk (919) 733-3451

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-208 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Examine, on a continuing basis, the systemwide issues affecting the development,

budgeting, financing, administration, and delivery of health and human services, including issues relating to the governance, accountability, and quality of health and human services delivered to individuals and families in this State. The Committee shall make ongoing recommendations to the General Assembly on ways to improve the quality and delivery of

services and to maintain a high level of effectiveness and efficiency in system

administration at the State and local levels.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Jim Burgin Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5748

Sen. Lisa Stone Barnes North Carolina Senate 16 West Jones Street, Room 2117 Raleigh, NC 27601

Sen. Kevin Corbin North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 520 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5875

Sen. Valerie P. Foushee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 410 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5804

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Sen. Steve Jarvis North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5743

Sen. Joyce Riley Krawiec North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 308 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7850

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Donny Lambeth Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 303 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5747

Rep. Larry W. Potts Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307C1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0873

Rep. Gale Adcock RN North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1213 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5602

Rep. Kristin Baker North Carolina House of Representatives 300 North Salisbury Street, Room 306A3 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5861

Rep. Hugh Blackwell North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 541 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5805

Rep. William D. Brisson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 405 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5772

Rep. Becky Carney North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1221 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5827 Sen. Michael V. Lee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-2525

Sen. Natalie Murdock North Carolina Senate 16 West Jones Street, Room 2119 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-4599

Sen. Jim Perry North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 311 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5621

Sen. Mike Woodard North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 406 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-4809

Sen. Gladys Robinson Advisory Member North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1026 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-3042

Staff to Committee

Amy Jo Johnson Joyce Jones Lisa Wilks Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Deborah Landry Jessica Meed Luke MacDonald Mark Collins Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Jason Moran-Bates Jennifer Hillman Jessica Boney Theresa Matula Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Carla D. Cunningham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 403 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5807

Rep. Mark Pless North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 533 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5732

Rep. Wayne Sasser North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 529 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5908

Rep. Donna McDowell White North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5605

Contact

Caroline David, Clerk (919) 715-0873

Pan Briles, Clerk (919) 733-5747

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-230 Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Shall review current information technology that impacts public policy, including

electronic data processing and telecommunications, software technology, and information processing. To develop electronic commerce in the State and to coordinate the use of information technology by State agencies in a manner that assures that the citizens of the State receive quality services from all State agencies and that the needs of the citizens are

met in an efficient and effective manner.

Additional Studies Referred/Assigned:

State information technology internal service rates/review alternative cost recovery methods

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Sen. W. Theodore Alexander III North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 621 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-0690

Sen. Lisa Stone Barnes North Carolina Senate 16 West Jones Street, Room 2117

Raleigh, NC 27601

Sen. Jay Jyoti Chaudhuri North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1028 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-6400

Sen. David W. Craven North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2106 Raleigh, NC 27316 (919) 733-5870

Sen. Sarah Crawford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 518 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5850

Sen. Todd Johnson North Carolina Senate

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Jason Saine Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5782

Rep. Jake H. Johnson Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B2 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-4466

Rep. Dean Arp North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3007

Rep. Brian Farkas North Carolina House of Representatives 16 West Jones Street, Room 1421 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5757

Rep. Kyle Hall North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 305 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5609

Rep. Brenden H. Jones North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1227 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5821

Rep. Armor Reece Pyrtle North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 310 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-7659

Sen. DeAndrea Salvador North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1120 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5655

Staff to Committee

Matthew Meinig Phyllis Pickett Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

David Vanderweide Travis Allen Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Jennifer Bedford Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 418B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

Rep. David Willis

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306A2 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-2406

Contact

Susan Fanning, Clerk (919) 733-3460

Mary Stuart Sloan, Clerk (919) 733-5782

JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-70.93 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Examine NC correctional, law enforcement and juvenile justice systems and make ongoing

recommendations to the General Assembly on ways to improve the system and assist it in realizing its objectives of protecting the public and punishing/rehabilitating offenders.

Additional Studies Referred/Assigned:

Ignition interlock expansion of use and limited driving privileges Seized and forfeited property use impact on law enforcement

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Toby Fitch Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1127

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. James L. Boles, Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 528 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5903

Rep. Ted Davis, Jr. Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5786

Rep. John Faircloth

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 613

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5878

Sen. Amy S. Galey North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2111 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 301-1446

Sen. Jeff Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1104 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-8331

Sen. Joyce Riley Krawiec North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 308 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7850

Sen. Michael A. Lazzara North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2115 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3034

Sen. Michael V. Lee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-2525

Sen. Mujtaba A. Mohammed North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 517 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5955

Sen. Norman Sanderson North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5706

Sen. Bob Steinburg North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-8293

Staff to Committee

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5877

Rep. Charles Graham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 509 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0875

Rep. Dudley Greene North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 604 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5862

Rep. Allen McNeill Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 411 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-4946

Rep. Garland E. Pierce North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5803

Rep. William O. Richardson North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1021 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5601

Rep. David Rogers North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 418C Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5749

Rep. Carson Smith Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 608 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-9664

Rep. Sarah Stevens North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 419 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-1883

Contact

Jacob Davis Luke Gillenwater Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Morgan Weiss Sean Hamel Mark White Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Rob Ryan Jennifer Bedford Susan Sitze Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Lane Hickman, Clerk (919) 733-6551

Alison Johnson, Clerk (919) 733-5903

Savannah Russell, Clerk (919) 733-5786

LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 120-30.10 Report to: General Assembly

Scope: To conduct studies and investigations into governmental agencies, institutions, and matters

of public policy; report to the General Assembly; request other State agencies, boards,

commissions, or committees conduct studies if appropriate

Note: The studies that the Legislative Research Commission is authorized to undertake are

presented along with authorizing authority in Part I, arranged by subject matter heading.

LRC subcommittees are listed in this section (Part II).

The LRC took no action on the following study:

Lipedema

President Pro Tem

Sen. Philip Edward Berger, Co-Chair North Carolina Senate Legislative Building, Room 2008 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5708

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Bill Rabon Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Sen. Dan Blue Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1129 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5752

Speaker

Rep. Tim Moore, Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives Legislative Building, Room 2304 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-3451

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Destin Hall Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2301 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5931

Rep. Becky Carney North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1221 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5827 Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 715-7823

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Sen. Paul Aurthur Lowe Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1119 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5620

Staff to Committee

Jeff Hudson Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Ted Davis, Jr.

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 417B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5786

Rep. Grey Mills Jr.

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 637 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5741

Rep. Jason Saine

North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326

Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5782

Contact

Paula Fields, Clerk (919) 733-5963

Chandra Reed, Clerk (919) 733-5931

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 120-31 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Determine all conditions of employment of joint legislative service employees of the

General Assembly and of its respective houses (except those elected); other duties as set by statute. In any case where any provision of law or any rule of the Legislative Services Commission required approval of any action by the Legislative Services Commission, approval of that action by the Pro Tem and by the Speaker constitutes approval of the

Commission.

Note: The President Pro Tempore serves as chair in odd-numbered years and the Speaker serves

as chair in even-numbered years.

President Pro Tem, or Designee

Sen. Phil Berger Chair North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2008 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808

(919) 733-5708

Speaker, or Designee

Rep. Tim Moore Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2304 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 733-3451

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Ben Clark III North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1117 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-9349

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. John R. Bell IV North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 301F Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3017 Sen. Warren Daniel North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-7823

Sen. Brent Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Staff to Committee

Paul Coble Director, Legislative Services (919) 733-7044 Rep. Destin Hall

North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2301 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5931

Rep. Robert T. Reives, II

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 506

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-0057

Rep. Jason Saine

North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 733-5782

Contact

Susan Whitehead LSO Executive Assistant

(919) 733-7044

LOCAL GOVERNMENT, JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-157.1 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Review and monitor local government capital projects that are required to go before the

Local Government Commission and require debt to be issued over one million dollars (\$1,000,000), with the exception of schools, jails, courthouses, and administrative

buildings.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. W. Theodore Alexander III Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 621 Raleigh, NC 27603

(919) 715-0690

Sen. Sydney Batch North Carolina Senate

16 W. Jones Street, Room 1118

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5653

Sen. Jim Burgin North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5748

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Harry Warren Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 611

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5784

Rep. Jay Adams

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 301N

Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5988

Rep. Mark Brody

North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416B

Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 715-3029

Sen. Michael A. Lazzara North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2115 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3034

Sen. Tom McInnis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 314 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5953

Sen. Mujtaba A. Mohammed North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 517 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5955

Sen. Dean Proctor North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2108 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5876

Staff to Committee

Gayle Moses Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Denise Canada Travis Allen Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Billy Godwin Brad Krehely Nick Giddings Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Amos L. Quick, III North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 510 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5902

Rep. Mitchell S. Setzer North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-4948

Rep. Sam Watford North Carolina House of Representatives 16 West Jones Street, Room 2213 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-2526

Rep. Shelly Willingham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 513 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3024

Rep. Mary Belk Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1313 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5607

Contact

Lynn Tennant, Clerk (919) 715-0690

Cristy Yates, Clerk (919) 733-5784

LOTTERY, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON THE NORTH CAROLINA STATE

Authority: G.S. 120-295

Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Shall examine, on a continuing basis, the operations of the North Carolina State Lottery.

The Committee shall make ongoing recommendations to the General Assembly on ways to

improve the operations and success of the lottery.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Kathy Harrington Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Sen. David W. Craven North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2106 Raleigh, NC 27316 (919) 733-5870

Sen. Don Davis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 629 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-8363

Sen. Brent Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Steve Jarvis North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5743

Sen. Michael A. Lazzara North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2115 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3034

Sen. Tom McInnis North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 314 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5953

Staff to Committee

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Jason Saine Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1326 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5782

Rep. John R. Bell IV North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 301F Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3017

Rep. Rosa U. Gill North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1303 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5880

Rep. Jon Hardister North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191

Rep. Pat B. Hurley North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 532 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5865

Rep. Harry Warren North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 611 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5784

Rep. Lee Zachary Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 420 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-8361

Contact

Matt Meinig Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Timothy Dale Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Erika Churchill Nicholas Giddings Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Lorie Byrd, Clerk (919) 733-5734

Angela Morando, Clerk (919) 733-5782

MEDICAID, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-209; SL2015-245 §15, HB 372.

Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Examines budgeting, financing, administrative, and operational issues related to Medicaid

and NC Health Choice programs administered by DHHS.

Title change SL2022-74 §9D.15(aa).

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Jim Perry Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 311 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5621

Sen. Deanna Marie Ballard North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 521 Raleigh, NC 27603-5325 (919) 733-5742

Sen. Jim Burgin North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2113 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5748

Sen. Valerie P. Foushee North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 410 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5804

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Donny Lambeth Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 303 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5747

Rep. Hugh Blackwell North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 541 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5805

Rep. William D. Brisson North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 405 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5772

Rep. Carla D. Cunningham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 403 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5807

Rep. Larry W. Potts North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307C1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0873 Sen. Joyce Riley Krawiec North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 308 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7850

Sen. Gladys Robinson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1026 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-3042

Staff to Committee

Amy Jo Johnson Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Deborah Landry Luke MacDonald Mark Collins Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Jason Moran-Bates Jennifer Hillman Theresa Matula Jessica Boney Jessica Meed Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Wayne Sasser North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 529 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5908

Rep. Michael H. Wray North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2123 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5662

Contact

Leigh Ann Biddix, Clerk (919) 733-5621

Pan Briles, Clerk (919) 733-5747

MUNICIPAL INCORPORATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE JOINT LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ON LOCAL GOVERNMENT

Authority: G.S. 120-158 Reports to: General Assembly

Scope: Act according to statute on petitions for incorporation. Recommendations on 'timely

received' petitions shall be made within 60 days of convening of next regular session.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. W. Theodore Alexander III North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 621 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 715-0690

Sen. Jay Jyoti Chaudhuri North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1028 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 715-6400 **Speaker's Appointments**

[NOT AVAILABLE AT PUBLICATION]

Sen. Carl L. Ford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 625 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5665

Staff to Committee

Gayle Moses Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Erika Churchill Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

REVENUE LAWS STUDY COMMITTEE

Authority: G.S. 120.70.105 Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Shall study the revenue laws and their administration and report on any determination of

Contact

needed changes.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Paul Robert Newton Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-7223

Sen. Warren Daniel Vice Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 715-7823

Sen. Ben Clark III North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1117 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-9349

Sen. Kirk DeViere North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 515 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5776

Sen. Chuck Edwards North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Julia C. Howard Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 302 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5904

Rep. Keith Kidwell Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1206 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5881

Rep. Kelly M. Alexander Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 404 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5778

Rep. Becky Carney North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1221 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5827

Rep. Jon Hardister North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 635 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5191 Sen. Toby Fitch Jr. North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1127 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5878

Sen. Kathy Harrington North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Sen. Ralph Hise Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-3460

Sen. Brent Jackson North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2022 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5705

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Staff to Committee

Dan Ettefagh Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Barry Boardman Brent Lucas Denise Canada Emma Turner Jonathan Tart Rodney Bizzell Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Cindy Avrette Greg Roney Nicholas Giddings Trina Griffin Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Chris Humphrey North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B1 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5995

Rep. Robert T. Reives, II North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 506 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-0057

Rep. Mitchell S. Setzer North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-4948

Rep. John Szoka North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2207 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-9892

Rep. Harry Warren North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 611 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5784

Contact

Andrew Stiffel, Clerk (919) 733-7223

Andy Perrigo, Clerk (919) 715-7823

Rita Harris, Clerk (919) 733-5904

RULES REVIEW COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 143B-30.1

Scope: To review administrative rules in accordance with Chapter 150B of the General Statutes

Contact: Abigail Hammond, Commission Counsel

N.C. Rules Review Commission Office of Administrative Hearings

6714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-6700

(919) 431-3076

SENIOR TAR HEEL LEGISLATURE

Authority: G.S. 143B-181.55 Report to: General Assembly Report due: Each regular session

Scope: To provide information to senior citizens on the legislative process and matters before the

General Assembly, promote citizen involvement and advocacy on aging issues, and assess the needs of older citizens by convening a forum modeled after the General Assembly.

Contact: DHHS, Division of Aging

(919) 733-8399

SENTENCING AND POLICY ADVISORY COMMISSION

Authority: G.S. 164-35
Report to: General Assembly
Report due: Shall report annually.

Scope: Evaluates sentencing laws and policies in relationship to both the stated purposes of the

criminal justice and corrections systems and the availability of sentencing options; makes recommendations to the General Assembly for modification of laws and options as

necessary to achieve policy goals.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Speaker's Appointments

Sen. Warren Daniel Rep. John Faircloth

North Carolina Senate
North Carolina House of Representatives
300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 627
Raleigh, NC 27603-5925
Raleigh, NC 27603-5925
Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 715-7823 (919) 733-5877

Sen. Toby Fitch Jr. Rep. Allen McNeill Jr.

North Carolina Senate
North Carolina House of Representatives
16 W. Jones Street, Room 1127
300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 411

Raleigh, NC 27601 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5878 (919) 715-4946

Sen. Bob Steinburg Rep. William O. Richardson

North Carolina Senate North Carolina House of Representatives

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1021 Raleigh, NC 27603 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

(919) 715-8293 (919) 733-5601

Ms. Louise A. Davis
Mr. Luther T. Moore
6105 Blenheim Place
Wilmington, NC 28409
Mr. Luther T. Moore
3914 Charmal Place
Charlotte, NC 28226

Governor's Appointments

Chief Justice Appointments

Mr. Arthur F. Beeler Jr 3684 Ben Mil Court Franklinton, NC 27525

Dr. Harvey Lee McMurray PhD NCCU, Dept. of Criminal Justice 301 Whiting Criminal Justice Bldg Durham, NC 27707

Mr. Patrick B. Weede Weede Law, PLLC 127 West Hargett Street #600 Raleigh, NC 27601 Hon. Charles E. Brown
Chief District Court Judge
232 N Main Street, Suite 216
Salisbury, NC 28144

Ms. Lindsey D. Granados Law Offices of Wiley Nickel, PLLC Suite 101 Raleigh, NC 27612

Commission Chair Appointments

Hon. Fred G. Morrison Jr. Office of Administrative Hearings PO Drawer 27447 Raleigh, NC 27611-7447 (919) 733-2698

Mr. Billy Sanders Sentencing and Policy Advisory Comn. 901 Corporate Center Drive Raleigh, NC 27602

Ex Officio Members

Sheriff James E. Clemmons Jr. Richmond Cty Sheriff's Dept. 1 Court Street Rockingham, NC 28379-3595

Hon. Sherri Wilson Elliott POB 742 Newton, NC 28658-0742

Mr. Willis J. Fowler 4216 Live Oak Road Raleigh, NC 27604

Hon. Robert Greg Horne PO Box 1801 Burnsville, NC 28714 (828) 737-6712

Chief Henry A. King

Lt. Governor Appointments

Mr. Aurthur F. Beeler Jr. 901 Corporate Center Drive POB 2448 Raleigh, NC 27602

Ms. Frances Battle NC Victims Assistance Network P.O. Box 32173 Raleigh, NC 27622

105 Cypress Drive Edenton, NC 27932 (252) 482-9890

Hon. Jim Mixson III Clerk of Superior Court 221 East Water Street Statesville, NC 28677 (704) 832-6600

Mr. Tim Moose 1213 Riverbirch Drive Knightdale, NC 27545

Hon. Josh Stein Attorney General's Office 9001 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-6400 (919) 716-6400

Hon. Tommy Thompson Historic Courthouse Square Suite 1 Hendersonville, NC 28792 Hon. Valerie J. Zachary 1 West Morgan Street Raleigh, NC 27601

Hon. Mike Waters Granville County Courthouse 101 Main Street Oxford, NC 27565

Contact

Michelle Hall Executive Director PO Box 2448 Raleigh, NC 27602 (919) 890-1470

STATUARY HALL SELECTION COMMITTEE

Authority: SL2015-269 §3(a), HB 540.

Report to: General Assembly

Report due: Shall make an interim report to the 2016 Regular Session of 2015 GA and an annual report

thereafter until duties are completed.

Scope: Select sculptor to create statue of Reverend Franklin "Billy" Graham, Jr. to be placed in the

National Statuary Hall Collection and review and approve plans for statue as well as

identify method of obtaining necessary funds.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Speaker's Appointments

Hon. Dan Soucek Co-Chair Mrs. Macon T. Newby Co-Chair 313 Williams Ridge Rd 6108 Chowning Court Raleigh, NC 27612

Dr. David Bruce Mr. Thomas M. Hodges IV 217 Brookside Avenue 2601 Holmview Street Black Mountain, NC 28711 Waxhaw, NC 28173

Mr. Clarence E. Henderson
Mrs. Jane A. Graham Lynch
604 Radford Street
High Point, NC 27260
Mrs. Jane A. Graham Lynch
4901 Cedar Hammock Court
Fort Myers, FL 33905

Hon. Robert Miller Pittenger 5970 Fairview Road Suite 430 Charlotte, NC 28210

Staff to Committee

Paul Coble, Legislative Services Officer Garrett Dimond Legislative Services Office (919) 733-7044

Contact

Susan Whitehead, Clerk (919) 733-7044

STORM-RELATED RIVER DEBRIS AND DAMAGE IN NORTH CAROLINA, SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: Letter of March 11, 2021, pursuant to G.S. 120-19.6, Senate Rule 31.

Report to: General Assembly Report due: Not specified

Scope: The Committee shall review possible courses of action to study or implement measures to

reduce storm related river debris, increase resiliency to impacts from future storms, and

mitigate damage from future flooding events in North Carolina.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. Co-Chair

North Carolina Senate
300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525
Sen. Julie V. Mayfield
North Carolina Senate

Raleigh, NC 27603 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1025 (919) 733-5651 Raleigh, NC 27601

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3001

Sen. Jim Perry Co-Chair Sen. Tom McInnis North Carolina Senate North Carolina Senate

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 311 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 314

Raleigh, NC 27603 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 733-5621 (919) 733-5953

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate

Sen. Norman Sanderson

Sen. Sydney Batch
North Carolina Senate

16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010
Raleigh, NC 27601-2808

16 W. Jones Street, Room 1118 (919) 733-5963

Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5653

North Carolina Senate
300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 309

Sen. Don Davis
North Carolina Senate

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 30
Raleigh, NC 27603

300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 629 (919) 733-5706

Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 715-8363 Sen. Bob Steinburg North Carolina Senate

Sen. Toby Fitch Jr. 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 623

North Carolina Senate

Raleigh, NC 27603

(919) 715-8293

16 W. Jones Street, Room 1127 (919) 715-8293 Raleigh, NC 27601

Staff to Committee

Aaron McGlothlin Lane Hickman, Clerk Chris Saunders (919) 733-5651

Jennifer McGinnis

Kyle Evans Leigh Ann Biddix, Clerk Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-5621

(919) 733-2578

(919) 733-5878

Contact

Katherine Tamer Kristine Leggett Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

TRANSPORTATION OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE

Authority: G.S. 120-70.50 Reports to: General Assembly

Review reports by Department of Transportation and other state agencies as required by Scope:

law; monitor funds related to transportation including Highway Trust Fund, and study

railroad issues.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Tom McInnis Rep. Frank Iler Co-Chair Co-Chair North Carolina Senate North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 314 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 639 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

(919) 301-1450

(919) 733-5953

Sen. Vickie Sawyer Vice Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 312 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3038

Sen. Danny Earl Britt Jr. North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 525 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5651

Sen. Kirk DeViere North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 515 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5776

Sen. Carl L. Ford North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 625 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5665

Sen. Michael Garrett North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 206-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5856

Rep. Brenden H. Jones Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1227 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5821

Speaker's Appointments

Co-Chair Rep. Phil Shepard North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 534 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-9644

Rep. Dean Arp North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 307A Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-3007

Rep. Becky Carney North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1221 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5827

Rep. Edward C. Goodwin North Carolina House of Representatives 16 West Jones Street, Room 2217 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-0010

Sen. Kathy Harrington North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5734

Sen. Michael A. Lazzara North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2115 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3034

Sen. Dean Proctor North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2108 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 733-5876

Sen. Bill Rabon North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2010 Raleigh, NC 27601-2808 (919) 733-5963

Sen. Mike Woodard North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 406 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-4809

Staff to Committee

Joshua Freeman Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Lisa Hollowell Mary Schuler Nick Clerkin Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Howard Marsillio Wendy Graf Ray Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578 Rep. Charles Graham North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 509 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-0875

Rep. Donnie Loftis North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Rm. 608 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5809

Rep. Ben T. Moss, Jr. North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306C Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5823

Rep. Ray Pickett North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 537 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-7727

Rep. Garland E. Pierce North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1204 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 733-5803

Rep. Jake H. Johnson Advisory Member North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 306B2 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 715-4466

Contact

Lynn Taylor, Clerk (919) 733-5953

Sarah Olivio, Clerk (919) 733-3038

Carla Langdon, Clerk (919) 301-1450

William Cobe, Clerk (919) 733-5821

Pamela Pate, Clerk (919) 715-9644

UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE, JOINT LEGISLATIVE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON

Authority: G.S. 120-70.155; SL2013-2 §10, HB 4.

Report to: General Assembly

Scope: Study and review all unemployment insurance matters, including State unemployment

insurance laws, administration of those laws, and need for clarification, technical amendment, repeal or other change to make the laws concise, intelligible, and easy to administer; monitor balance and payment of debt owed by Unemployment Trust Fund to the federal government; monitor balance in Unemployment Insurance Reserve Fund; seek cooperation of Department of Commerce in study of workforce development programs and

efforts, reemployment assistance efforts, and unemployment insurance laws.

Pro Tem's Appointments

Sen. Chuck Edwards Co-Chair North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 628 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5745

Sen. Paul Robert Newton North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 300-C Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-7223

Sen. Wiley Nickel North Carolina Senate 16 W. Jones Street, Room 1121 Raleigh, NC 27601 (919) 715-3036

Sen. Jim Perry North Carolina Senate 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 311 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5621

Staff to Committee

Phyllis Pickett Bill Drafting Division (919) 733-6660

Jennifer Ford Rodney Bizzell Fiscal Research Division (919) 733-4910

Cindy Avrette Greg Roney Jeremy Ray Legislative Analysis Division (919) 733-2578

Speaker's Appointments

Rep. Julia C. Howard Co-Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 302 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5904

Rep. Harry Warren Vice Chair North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 611 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925 (919) 733-5784

Rep. John R. Bradford III North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 530 Raleigh, NC 27603 (919) 733-5828

Rep. Mark Brody North Carolina House of Representatives 300 N. Salisbury Street, Room 416B Raleigh, NC 27601-1096 (919) 715-3029

Contact

Heather Millett, Clerk (919) 733-5745

Rita Harris, Clerk (919) 733-5904

INDEX

A	C
Access to Healthcare and Medicaid Expansion, Joint	Capital Improvements, Joint Legislative Oversight
Legislative Committee on	Committee on
Membership, 18	Membership, 24
Study, 1	Coastal Resources
Accounting and Auditing	Abandoned/derelict vessels, 1
Monitoring fiscal health of local government units, 9	Shellfish cultivation leases user conflict reduction, 14
State plane cost of use rate analysis, 15	Community College System Office
Administrative Hearings, Office of	Community college economic impacts, 2
Transferring vehicle dealer license and safety and	
emissions inspection hearings from DMV to OAH,	Community Colleges
16	Community college economic impacts, 2
Administrative Office of the Courts	Dual enrollment/opportunity, 4
Expunction issues review, 7	Consumer Protection
Administrative Procedure Oversight Committee, Joint	Fair repair requirements for manufacturers of farm
Legislative	equipment, 7
	Courts Commission
Membership, 19	Membership, 25
Advertising. see Signs	Crimes
Agriculture	DWI (Driving While Impaired). see that heading
Fair repair requirements for manufacturers of farm	Criminal Justice Education, and Training Standards
equipment, 7	Commission
Agriculture and Consumer Services, Department of	Physical fitness testing of LEOs throughout career, 11
Fees, 3	Criminal Law and Procedure
Agriculture and Forestry Awareness Study Commission	Criminal recodification, 3
Fair repair requirements for manufacturers of farm	Criminal Recodification, Bipartisan North Carolina
equipment, 7	Legislative Working Group on
Membership, 21	Membership, 27
Agriculture and Natural and Economic Resources, Joint	Study, 3
Legislative Oversight Committee on	Study, 5
Abandoned/derelict vessels, 1	
Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services	
fees, 3	D
Department of Environmental Quality fees, 3	D
Membership, 22	Data and Records Systems
Anti-Pension-Spiking Contribution-Based Benefit Cap	Interoperable and interconnected student data systems,
Working Group	8
Study, 1	Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services. see
Aquaculture	Agriculture and Consumer Services, Department of
Shellfish cultivation leases user conflict reduction, 14	Department of Environmental Quality. see Environmental
Aviation Aviation	Quality, Department of
	Department of Health and Human Services. see Health
State plane cost of use rate analysis, 15	and Human Services, Department of
	Department of Insurance. <i>see</i> Insurance, Department of
	Department of Institutes: see Institutes, Department of Department of Justice. see Justice, Department of
n	Department of Public Safety. see Public Safety,
В	
Billboards. see Signs	Department of Payanya and Payanya Department of
Bipartisan North Carolina Legislative Working Group on	Department of Revenue. see Revenue, Department of
Criminal Recodification. see Criminal Recodification,	Department of State Treasurer. see State Treasurer,
Bipartisan North Carolina Legislative Working Group	Department of
on	Department of Transportation. see Transportation,
Boats and Boating	Department of
Abandoned/derelict vessels, 1	Disasters and Emergencies
Toundoned/defence vessels, 1	Emergency management needs, 5
	Storm-related river debris/damage in North Carolina,
	15
	Diseases and Health Disorders
	Covid-19 impact on schools, 2

Distance Education Environment Virtual academies, 17 Cyanobacterial algal bloom treatment, 3 Division of Motor Vehicles (DMV). see Motor Vehicles, Express permitting expansion for DEQ, 6 Transferring vehicle dealer license and safety and Division of (DMV) Driving While Impaired (DWI). see DWI (Driving While emissions inspection hearings from DMV to OAH, Impaired) Environmental Management Commission, 37 DWI (Driving While Impaired) Ignition interlock expansion of use and limited driving Environmental Quality, Department of privileges, 8 Erosion and sedimentation control requirements, 6 Express permit and certification review program and the fast-track stormwater permitting program, 6 Express permitting expansion, 6 \mathbf{E} Fees, 3 Shellfish cultivation leases user conflict reduction, 14 **Economic Development Environmental Review Commission** Community college economic impacts, 2 Membership, 37 Economic Development and Global Engagement Erosion Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative Erosion and sedimentation control requirements, 6 Membership, 28 Ethics Committee, Legislative Education Membership, 39 Advanced course and cte bonuses effectiveness, 1 Covid-19 impact on schools, 2 Dual enrollment/opportunity, 4 Education system for North Carolina's future, 5 F Interoperable and interconnected student data systems, 8 Fees Models for effective intervention and assistance to Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, 3 low-performing schools, 9 Department of Environmental Quality, 3 Out-of-school internet and device access assessment Fines and Penalties (digital access gap), 10 Ignition interlock expansion of use and limited driving School cybersecurity statewide assessment, 13 privileges, 8 School health support personnel professional entry, 13 Fisheries and Fisheries Products Virtual academies, 17 Shellfish cultivation leases user conflict reduction, 14 Education, State Board of Advanced course and cte bonuses effectiveness, 1 Dual enrollment/opportunity, 4 G School health support personnel professional entry, 13 Teacher bonuses based on growth, effect on General Assembly performance and retention, 16 Committees and commissions. see particular Education Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative committee/commission Membership, 30 General Government, Joint Legislative Oversight Education System for North Carolina's Future, House Committee on Select Committee on an Membership, 40 Membership, 32 General Statutes Commission Study, 5 Membership, 41 Elections Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative Global Transpark Authority Membership, 34 Membership, 43 Emergency Management and Recovery Governmental Operations, Joint Legislative Commission Emergency management needs, 5 Piedmont Radar, 11 Membership, 43 Storm-related river debris/damage in North Carolina, Emergency Management Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative H Membership, 35 Health and Human Services, Department of **Eminent Domain** Direct care workers serving individuals in the Right-of-way acquisition and condemnation innovations waiver program, 4 procedures to improve collaboration, 13 Health and Human Services, Joint Legislative Oversight Energy Policy, Joint Legislative Commission on Committee on Membership, 36

Membership, 46

Health Information Exchange Advisory Board Health information exchange network, 7 Health Services

Direct care workers serving individuals in the innovations waiver program, 4

New health sciences programs at UNC Pembroke, 10 Higher Education. see Community Colleges; University of North Carolina

House Select Committee on an Education System for North Carolina's Future. see Education System for North Carolina's Future, House Select Committee on an Housing Finance Agency

Qualified allocation plan, 12

I

Information Technology

Out-of-school internet and device access assessment (digital access gap), 10

School cybersecurity statewide assessment, 13 State information technology internal service rates/review alternative cost recovery methods, 14

Information Technology, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Membership, 48

State information technology internal service rates/review alternative cost recovery methods, 14 Inspections

Transferring vehicle dealer license and safety and emissions inspection hearings from DMV to OAH,

Insurance

Abandoned/derelict vessels, 1 Health information exchange network, 7 Healthcare and Medicaid expansion, 1 Medicaid. see Medicaid and NC Health Choice NC Health Choice. see Medicaid and NC Health

Choice Insurance, Department of Specialty pharmacy accreditation, 14

Internet. see Information Technology

J

Joint Legislative Administrative Procedure Oversight Committee. see Administrative Procedure Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative

Joint Legislative Commission on Energy Policy. see Energy Policy, Joint Legislative Commission on Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations. see Governmental Operations, Joint

Legislative Commission on

Committee, Joint Legislative

Joint Legislative Committee on Access to Healthcare and Medicaid Expansion. see Access to Healthcare and Medicaid Expansion, Joint Legislative Committee on Joint Legislative Committee on Local Government, see Local Government, Joint Legislative Committee on Joint Legislative Economic Development and Global Engagement Oversight Committee. see Economic Development and Global Engagement Oversight

Joint Legislative Education Oversight Committee. see Education Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative Joint Legislative Elections Oversight Committee. see Elections Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative Joint Legislative Emergency Management Oversight

Committee. see Emergency Management Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Agriculture and Natural and Economic Resources. see Agriculture and Natural and Economic Resources, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Capital Improvements. see Capital Improvements, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on General Government. see General Government, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services. see Health and Human Services, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Information Technology, see Information Technology, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety. see Justice and Public Safety, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Medicaid and NC Health Choice. see Medicaid and NC Health Choice, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on the North Carolina State Lottery. see Lottery, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on the North Carolina State

Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Unemployment Insurance. see Unemployment Insurance, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Joint Legislative Transportation Oversight Committee. see Transportation Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative

Justice, Department of

Eastern regional crime lab, 5

Justice and Public Safety, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on

Ignition interlock expansion of use and limited driving privileges, 8

Membership, 50

Seized and forfeited property use impact on law enforcement, 14

\mathbf{L}

Laboratories

Eastern regional crime lab, 5

Lakes and Rivers

Storm-related river debris/damage in North Carolina,

Law Enforcement

Physical fitness testing of LEOs throughout career, 11 Seized and forfeited property use impact on law enforcement, 14

Legislative Ethics Committee. see Ethics Committee, Legislative

Legislative Research Commission P Membership, 52 Pharmacists and Pharmacies Legislative Services Commission Specialty pharmacy accreditation, 14 Membership, 53 Pollution. see Environment Licenses and Permits Property Express permit and certification review program and Seized and forfeited property use impact on law the fast-track stormwater permitting program, 6 enforcement, 14 Express permitting expansion for DEQ, 6 Public Health Specialty pharmacy accreditation, 14 Covid-19 impact on schools, 2 **Local Government Commission** School health support personnel professional entry, 13 Monitoring fiscal health of local government units, 9 Public Instruction, Department of Local Government, Joint Legislative Committee on Covid-19 impact on schools, 2 Membership, 54 Models for effective intervention and assistance to Lottery, Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on the low-performing schools, 9 North Carolina State School cybersecurity statewide assessment, 13 Membership, 55 Superintendent Out-of-school internet and device access assessment (digital access gap), 10 Virtual academies, 17 \mathbf{M} Public Safety, Department of Marine Fisheries Commission Emergency management needs, 5 Shellfish cultivation leases user conflict reduction, 14 Piedmont Radar, 11 Medicaid and NC Health Choice Direct care workers serving individuals in the innovations waiver program, 4 Medicaid and NC Health Choice, Joint Legislative R Oversight Committee on Records Membership, 56 Expunction issues review, 7 Motor Vehicles Interoperable and interconnected student data systems, Transferring vehicle dealer license and safety and emissions inspection hearings from DMV to OAH, Remote Learning. see Distance Education Revenue, Department of Motor Vehicles, Division of Outdoor signs/billboards valuation, 11 Transferring vehicle dealer license and safety and Revenue Laws Study Committee emissions inspection hearings from DMV to OAH, Membership, 58 Roads and Highways Motor Vehicles, Division of (DMV) Right-of-way acquisition and condemnation Ignition interlock expansion of use and limited driving procedures to improve collaboration, 13 privileges, 8 Rules Review Commission, 60 Municipal Incorporations Subcommittee of the Joint Legislative Committee on Local Government Membership, 58 myFutureNC, Inc. S Interoperable and interconnected student data systems, Salaries and Benefits Advanced course and cte bonuses effectiveness, 1 Anti-spiking contribution-based benefit cap, 1 Teacher bonuses based on growth, effect on performance and retention, 16 Senior Tar Heel Legislature, 60 North Carolina Policy Collaboratory. see University of Sentencing and Policy Advisory Commission North Carolina Membership, 61 Nurses and Nursing Sheriffs' Education and Training Standards Commission Increasing nursing graduates, 8 Physical fitness testing of LEOs throughout career, 11 Signs Outdoor signs/billboards valuation, 11 State Board of Education. see Education, State Board of 0 State Employees (see also Teachers and Education Office of Administrative Hearings. see Administrative Administrators) Hearings, Office of Anti-spiking contribution-based benefit cap, 1

School health support personnel professional entry, 13

State Treasurer, Department of
Anti-spiking contribution-based benefit cap, 1
Monitoring fiscal health of local government units, 9
Statuary Hall Selection Committee
Membership, 63
Sculptor selection report, 15
Storm-Related River Debris/Damage in North Carolina,
Senate Select Committee on
Membership, 63
Study, 15

\mathbf{T}

Taxes and Assessments Property Outdoor signs/billboards valuation, 11 Teachers and Education Administrators (see also State Employees) Advanced course and cte bonuses effectiveness, 1 Teacher bonuses based on growth, effect on performance and retention, 16 Transportation, Department of Motor Vehicles, Division of (DMV). see that heading Right-of-way acquisition and condemnation procedures to improve collaboration, 13 State plane cost of use rate analysis, 15 Transferring vehicle dealer license and safety and emissions inspection hearings from DMV to OAH, Transportation Oversight Committee, Joint Legislative Membership, 64 Treasurer, Department of State. see State Treasurer, Department of

U

UNC Board of Governors
Increasing nursing graduates, 8
New health sciences programs at UNC Pembroke, 10
Unemployment Insurance, Joint Legislative Oversight
Committee on
Membership, 66
University of North Carolina
Elizabeth City State University
Eastern regional crime lab, 5
Policy Collaboratory at UNC-Chapel Hill
Cyanobacterial algal bloom treatment, 3
UNC-Pembroke
New health sciences programs, 10

V

Virtual Education. see Distance Education

\mathbf{W}

Water Resources Cyanobacterial algal bloom treatment, 3